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CHAIR WHITE: . . .(gavel). . . This meeting of the Economic Development, Agriculture, and
Recreation Committee will now come to order. And before we begin, please turn off your cell
phones. This morning we have Members Robert Carroll, Gladys Baisa -COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Good morning.
CHAIR WHITE: -- Elle Cochran.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Aloha.
CHAIR WHITE: Am I not close enough?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah.
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CHAIR WHITE: Don Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Good morning.
CHAIR WHITE: Riki Hokama. And our Council Chair, Danny Mateo.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Good morning.
CHAIR WHITE: Welcome, Members. And from the Administration, let's see, Danny Agsalog. And I
heard that Teena Rasmussen is here but I don't see her yet. Oh, there she is. Thank you, Teena.
And later on, we will have Pat Matsui for EDR-5. We have Jeffrey Ueoka from Corp. Counsel
and Scott Jensen, to my left, our Legislative Analyst. And Tammy Frias, our Committee
Secretary. And the testimony this morning because we have a full agenda with a presentation
included, I will...I would like to limit the questions to just those clarifying the testimony from
the various testifiers we have signed up. The testimony is limited to the items on our agenda
today and if you haven't signed up to do so, please stop by the desk outside in the lobby to sign
up for testimony. Testimony will be limited to three minutes with one minute to close up. And
please, as you come up, please state your name and who you're representing. And with no
objections, I'd like to start the testimony.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: No objection.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: No objections.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. And our first testifier this morning is Kai Nishiki. Followed by Buck Joiner
and if you're in the gallery, please move to the position near the testifying podium to be ready to
move up when your turn comes. Ms. Nishiki, please proceed.
. . .BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY.. .

MS. NISHIKI: Good morning. I'm Kai Nishiki, speaking on behalf of myself. I'm speaking to EDR-3.
I request that a motion be made to defer action on this item and ask Corporation Counsel for an
opinion since there are two complaints listed on the February 9 th Board of Ethics agenda against
Mr. White. As I stated in my January 21 St testimony, I believe that there is a serious conflict of
interest and that Mr. White's act of voting for a referral of Communication 11-18 to his own
Committee without stating a conflict of interest is one of many violations. In fact, let's look at
the Communication. With the words, "related economic development and economic
development potential", it was carefully worded to assure referral to his own Committee, instead
of the Budget Committee. Mr. White is still the General Manager of Kaanapali Beach Hotel,
collecting a six-figure salary, a very recent Director with Maui Visitors Bureau, a Director with
Hawaii and Maui Hotel Association and collecting a salary as a Maui County Council Member.
A Council Member should try to avoid any appearance of impropriety and prevent any situation
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that could be perceived as having outside influence in regards to matters before the Council. As
for the proposed resolution itself, I completely oppose it for several reasons. One, the previous
County Council, the former Mayor, and County staff worked long hours to hear the needs of our
community, and the budget appropriations reflect those needs. If there is more money to be
found in our current budget, it is only fair that the County Council and Mayor receive proposals
from all County departments and our many worthy community organizations. Please, respect the
integrity of the budget process and keep the process open and accountable to everyone in the
community. Two, we all recognize and appreciate the contributions the visitor industry makes to
our economy. However, we should also acknowledge the enormous impacts the visitor industry
has on our County which are only partially mitigated by taxes generated. Visitor property use of
water, wastewater, and refuse is far greater than the average household. Police, fire, ambulance,
ocean safety, traffic, parks, affordable housing, and our Hawaiian culture are all impacted by our
visitor industry. There are many examples I could use to show comparative use. Three, from the
Real Property Tax Division website, I have provided some statistics which I have given to you.
By land use class, if you add up the amounts raised by taxation, Improved Residential,
Apartment, Agricultural and Homeowners, you will see that compared to Hotel/Resort,
Timeshare, we are paying our fair share. Let's find out exactly how much of the Hotel/Resort
class is generated by actual hotels since some residential and condos are in that category. Visitor
industry lobbyists are quick to point out the amount of money generated through property taxes.
But let's look at the amount these properties appeal...are appealing in their assessed value. At
the County Board of Review, there were approximately $10 million and when owners don't
agree with that decision, they go to the State Tax Appeals court, $14 million. This is money that
cannot be used in our budget. In fact, Mr. White's hotel appealed in 2010, saying that the hotel is
worth half the assessed value. You should see some of these amounts. Maybe the County should
go and buy them at those opinions of value. The visitor industry is loud and proud to show how
reliant the County is on their revenues but behind closed doors, they're saying they're paying too
much. Giving more money to the Visitors Bureau will not stabilize our economy. We need to
transition to a broader based economy that includes support for new variations on the visitor
experience, as well as health and wellness, education, agriculture, renewable energy, research
and technology. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Ms. Nishiki. Any questions, Member, for clarification? Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes. Thank you, Chair, and thank you, Ms. Nishiki In your early part
of your testimony, I didn't quite get what you said about a date with the Ethics Commission?
Can, can you repeat that, please?
MS. NISHIKI: Yes. On the Board of Ethics' agenda, -COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Board of Ethics.
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MS. NISHIKI: -- which is listed on the website, there are two complaints against Mr. White for conflict
of interest and it relates directly to this matter. And I believe that it is in the best interest of the
Council and our community to defer action until those complaints have been heard.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: And that's on the 9 th ?
MS. NISHIKI: It's on the 9 th . I can provide you a copy -COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Oh, okay.
MS. NISHIKI: --of the agenda, if you'd like.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: No, thank you very much. I missed the dates.
MS. NISHIKI: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Any further questions? Thank you, Ms. Nishiki.
MS. NISHIKI: Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Well, I, I have a comment, Chair. So if something of like this matter is in
the Board of Ethics at this...oh, can I get an opinion from Corp. Counsel on some...Corp...
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: ...(Inaudible)...
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Sorry? Oh, okay. Thanks. Alrighty. Later.
MS. NISHIKI: Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Thanks, Kai.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Next testifier will be Buck Joiner, followed by Bonnie Friedman.
MR. JOINER: Aloha kakou, Buck Joiner, speaking as an individual. The priorities, if we were to set
some, I would focus on seniors and kids as my first priority. But again, I'm not in favor of
cutting non-profits. What I would be in favor of, from time to time, is subjecting any non-profit
that is getting money from Maui County to a performance audit, just so we make sure that we're
spending the money right and we're spending it well. And that sounds like vintage Buck Joiner,
isn't it? But it isn't. This is a direct quote from Mr. Mike White, during his campaign. You can
find it on YouTube, Mike White County Council 2010. However, his first action is actually to
shovel money to the Maui Visitors Bureau. Kept on his issue of accountability, Maui Visitors
Bureau has received $80 million from State and County funding since the year 2000, and we
have no accountability, no audit, no performance audit or anything. Mr. White just stated that
5
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MVB funding has been cut. This is not true. Maui Visitors Bureau receives a grant. It's
basically a gift; anything they get is a gift. They are not...the County is not obligated to give
them any, any money whatsoever. Now where did this 3 million...this year of course, the, the
Maui Visitors Bureau got $3 million. Where did that money come from? It came from the
employees of the County who provide good, provide services to the citizens and to the visitors.
Those people were put on furlough, their salaries were cut and that money was given to the Maui
Visitors Bureau. And where did that $3 million go that we gave to the Maui Visitors Bureau? It
went off island. Now I ask you, how is it better to the spend money? To pay, to pay the County
employees who provide the services to the citizens and to the visitors or to give it to the Maui
Visitors Bureau to send off island for parties and promotion? I believe that that is ...(clears
throat)... excuse me, I believe that is absolutely wrong and that the...this, this resolution should
be denied in Committee and it should be killed. It's just wrong, wrong, wrong. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Joiner. Any clarifying questions for Mr. Joiner, Members? Seeing
none, Bonnie Friedman will be the next testifier, followed by Mark Simon.
MS. FRIEDMAN Good morning, Mr. Chairman and Members -CHAIR WHITE: Could you move the microphone closer to your...?
MS .FRIEDMAN: --of the Maui County Council. Sorry.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you.
MS. FRIEDMAN: Better? My name is Bonnie Friedman and I own a small, small being the operative
word, public relations company. For almost 23 years, my company has represented dozens of
Maui small businesses, most of them members of the food and beverage industry. Small,
describes not just the size of our businesses but also the size of our public relations, marketing
and advertising budgets. Without the help of the Maui Visitors Bureau, we would never, ever
have been able to put ourselves in front of the national media to the extent that we have. From
the opportunity of being included in mainland, excuse me, mainland media blitzes to being part
of media itineraries during their visits, MVB supports these small businesses. Over the years,
my clients have appeared in every major food and travel magazine in the United States, as well
as prestigious international publications, thanks in part to the Bureau's assistance. They have
also been featured in MVB generated advertorial in major consumer travel magazines, something
that definitely would not have occurred without the Bureau's support. As a result of participating
in a New York media blitz several years ago, one of my clients appeared on the Today Show.
And it doesn't get much "un-smaller" than that. One additional note, in recent years, the Bureau
has taken the lead in trying to educate our visitors about the Hawaiian culture, from insisting on
correct spellings of Hawaiian words in their own materials to representing in a respectful and
authentic way the one thing we have that no other destination in the world has. Thank you for
your time and attention.
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CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Ms. Friedman. Any -MS. FRIEDMAN: Oh, sorry. Questions.
CHAIR WHITE: --any questions? Seeing none, thank you for your testimony. Mark Simon, followed
by Brian Lynx.
MR. SIMON: Aloha everybody. I'm Mark Simon, Director of Marketing for Four Seasons Resort in
Wailea; representing Four Seasons in Wailea but also our two resorts on the island of Lanai. We,
of course, we work very closely with the Maui Visitors Bureau on an on-going basis. And it was
really, you know, when the recession first hit, we needed to break the mold and do something
different to bring more tourism in to keep our, our employees employed. So and the MVB along
with the HVCB put together sales blitzes to the mainland that was really a different business
model completely for them, where they're going out directly to consumers and journalists and
travel professionals trying to get more people to come here. It worked. I'm sure at some point
the MVB's going to share the efficacy of those efforts with you today. But we urgently needed
to do something innovative to, to keep our employees working and engaged. And I...kudos to
the MVB for that. But in marketing, it's always about the flavor of the month. And the moment
you take your foot off the gas, that's when somebody else like Mexico or the Caribbean will rush
in and, and do the things that we're doing to try and get the tourists to come to their destinations.
Four Seasons Maui and our sister properties on Lanai, we invest heavily in the sales promotion
and marketing to travel agents, travel professionals, meeting planners and journalists all over the
world. But we need the MVB to, to pave the way on, on a macro basis so that each of the
individual hotels can then go into their own niche markets and follow the work that they've done
to...work...bring the clients to the island. So it really is a symbiotic relationship between the
MVB on a macro level and then the individual hotels on a micro level. Another point is that
Four Seasons, our resort, we've invested heavily in photography and video as a way of
marketing, because that's the way people want to, want to research their destinations now. So we
put a lot of money into that over the past few years, and when you think about the new way that,
that guests are booking through travel blogs, apps, social media, websites, these are all sort of
new ways to market and it's a huge new segment for visitors. But, quite frankly, the MVB's
needs to invest in their own image libraries and, and video. It's a little stale and it's, it's not a
revolutionary move to create video and, and photography for your website and all those other
avenues. It's just staying relevant because everybody else is doing it. So they need the money
for that, for sure. But, in 2010, there was a big increase in air, air access to Hawaii and Maui in
particular. And a lot, there are a lot of reasons for that. One of them was Mexico was dying as a
destination for a lot of socioeconomic reasons. The airlines quickly shifted their inventory to
come to Hawaii and Maui, just like that. And that helped significantly because it not only
increases the air access but it brings the prices down and creates a better level for customers to
come to Hawaii. But it's also a lesson about how fickle that, those successes can be. Unless we
have the MVB and the hotel community continually pounding away to make sure that those air
access routes stay, that those airlines stay afloat, that their load factor is enough to keep them
profitable...
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CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Simon, can you, can you wrap up your comments, please?
MR. SIMON: I will. I will. Finally, our resort employees, 820 employees at present, 90 of whom who
have been with us for 20 years. This is their career. We also...
CHAIR WHITE: I, I really need to, I need to keep everybody on the same amount of time. But -MR. SIMON: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: --thank you very much.
MR. SIMON: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Any questions for Mr. Simon? Mr. Mateo?
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Chairman Mr. Simons [sic], good morning. Thank
you for your testimony. You referenced that your...the Four Seasons Resort invest heavily in
marketing. Can you give me an idea of what invest heavily means in terms of dollars?
MR. SIMON: In terms of dollars. I'm sorry. We, we have 11 sales people on, on our team alone and
another 8 on the, the Lanai properties, pounding away. And that's just the sales teams and then
there's promotion and public relations. I don't have the dollar figure, I'm sorry. I don't want to
estimate and estimate wrong.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Okay. But, but you think it's, it's in the area of $3 million?
MR. SIMON: I, I, I won't, I won't speculate.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: And...
MR. SIMON: I, I just don't want to guess.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Okay. And you're the Director of Marketing?
MR. SIMON: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Mateo. The next testifier will be Brian Lynx, followed by Gregg
Nelson.
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MR. LYNX: Aloha, Council Members. My name is the Brian Lynx. I'm the Director of Sales and
Marketing at Grand Wailea. Thank you for allowing me some time to address you this morning.
As you have all probably read in The Maui News, on Tuesday morning this week, the owners of
Grand Wailea sought protection under Chapter 11 of the U.S. bankruptcy code. This action was
not taken lightly but after two years of economic hardship, it was necessary for the long term
survival of our property. The Maui News has also recently and accurately reported the
resurgence of visitor arrivals coming to our island. What is left out of the story is the magnitude
of the revenue Hawaii properties have lost partially due to the reduced average rates as a result of
discounting for the past two plus years. In the case of Grand Wailea, we furnished... or we
finished 2010 at $30 million below pre-recession revenue levels. To put that in perspective,
that's more revenue than many of the Hawaii hotels generate in an entire year. And that's just
our revenue lost. Despite our best efforts to balance controlling costs with maintaining our
product, our profits are below our breakeven point, which led to our bankruptcy filing. These
diminished business levels include a 20 percent drop in occupancy and it's the reason that there
are still 200 Mauians not employed at the hotel as of 2007. The point in bringing this up is that
we are far from out of the woods. Like it or not, tourism is the economic engine that drives our
County. It fuels the machine at Grand Wailea, and we are a machine that generates more than
$20 million in Federal, State, and local taxes, taxes that pay for the services all County residents
enjoy. While that engine isn't healthy or when the engine isn't healthy, the County's ability to
provide those services is severely hampered. It's our shared responsibility to keep the economic
engine viable. While I can't speak for other properties, Grand Wailea spends $7.8 million
annually to promote our property. We do that in part by promoting our destination, but most of
our efforts are aimed at selling our unique hotel to people who are already interested in coming
to Hawaii. Just as the hotels make their case for guests staying with them, each island, as we all
know, vies for the its share of visitor dollars. The MVB has been successful for years in clearly
articulating the attributes that make Maui special. The credit for some of that success goes to
Maui County for showing great foresight in supporting the efforts of this organization to keep
Maui top of mind to potential visitors. In closing, State, County, and property level actions are
all for nothing if our visitors can't get here. The past year brought with it increases in air lift to
Kahului airport. Those added choices have served to keep airfares reasonable despite rising fuel
costs. The proposed supplemental funding will be useful to support the State's successful efforts
to encourage visitors on the mainland to choose Hawaii over other tropical destinations. By
marketing Maui in those gateway cities, being served by our new air carriers, we can keep those
seats full, which will allow those carriers to justify the added service and contribute to reasonable
airfares for visitors and for Maui residents alike. In our opinion, there is not an entity better
suited to carry this charge or the flag than the MVB and I would encourage you to support the
resolution. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Members, any questions? Seeing none, thank you, Mr. Lynx. Next
testifier will be Gregg Nelson, followed by Thomas Fairbanks.
MR. NELSON: Aloha, Mr. Chair and Committee Members. My name is Gregg Nelson and I represent
the Napili Kai Beach Resort. We are on the northern end of the West Side and I come here today
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in support of EDR-3 and the funding for the Maui Visitor Bureau. The last couple of years at my
resort, it has been very, very difficult. We have lost money. I'm a 50 year old resort that I
represent and, and it, it has been very difficult times. We have had to make a lot of cost
reductions in a lot of areas. But one thing that has happened over those last two years is we've
steadily increased actually the amount of marketing and advertising that we have done in order to
try and get additional business. The message I come here with today, and I think it was touched
upon earlier, occupancies are starting to rise, but that is not a clear indication that the tourism
industry has recovered. We are, we are still far from recovery, a complete recovery, I should say.
The other, the other factor that, that comes into play here, financially for resorts, including my
own, is the fact that we are heavily discounting. And in addition to discounting rates, which you
do hear a little bit about, there's a lot of other free giveaways. At my property, I, I give away
breakfast for childrens [sic]. I know a lot of other properties are, are giving, are throwing in a lot
of resort credits and things like that. Those, those aren't the things that are covered in the media
and the press. It's, it's generally what you hear is about how the occupancies have increased
because that's the easiest thing for people to understand. But there are many, many other areas in
a financial statement that we are all suffering. And I'm getting ready to do a budget here in the
next month or so, and again, I will be increasing my marketing and advertising. Overall, I spent,
this, this past year, close to $500,000. Now that may not sound like much compared to the
bigger properties but it's, it's a lot for my 163 unit property. But that's what we have to do in this
day and age. As, as the economy improves, more and more resort destinations throughout North
America are going to be vying for the visitor. And if we don't really, really invest the money and
go after this, we're going to lose out. And so, I leave you with that message and I hope you will
give serious consideration to additional funding for Maui Visitors Bureau. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Members, any questions? Seeing none, thank you, Mr. Nelson.
MR. NELSON: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Next up is Thomas Fairbanks, followed by Lori Mellenbruch.
MR. FAIRBANKS: Aloha, my name is Thomas Fairbanks. And I'm here representing the Old Wailuku
Inn. It's our family business here in Wailuku. I'm here to support ED-3 [sic], requesting the
Mayor to allocate supplemental funds to be put towards servicing under serviced areas for the
Maui Visitors Bureau. In the context of our inn, there's a simple way to show the results of
spending by MVB. When a potential visitor decides for a vacation, he may come across an ad
that the MVB has either put in the newspaper or has, or in, in a magazine or got an article written
by bringing people here to experience our island and they go back and they write an article and
the people read it and then he says oh, I want to go to Maui. So then they might find us, our little
inn on the MVB website which supports our small business. They book a reservation with us,
and we make a deposit into Bank of Hawaii. Then we get our maids to clean the rooms and we
go out and we purchase local fruits and everything, and vegetables, our maids live in Kahului,
they pay rent to locals there, we buy local fruits and vegetables. We go to Maui Chem, we buy
our, our soap, our paper. We go to Kula Herbs to buy our specialty soaps. We are supporting
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all...this is how the money trickles down to everyone else. The decisions made by these people
that come to visit our island, they may have read this article and then they can go online and
look, oh wow, there's a cheap rate, right now, I can come right now or in the next two days or if I
have that kind of freedom or I can come a year from now. And so the impact of the spending is
immediate, could be even, could be even within a month. I don't think there's anything else in
our community that this County could spend money to bring more revenue back to our economy
in less time and more efficiently than the Maui Visitors Bureau. And as everybody's mentioned
before, we have a new number of seats coming to our island now and we need to support these
and these new markets and so we need to get into these new markets. And we have cut back on
the amount of funding the County's been able to support the Visitors Bureau with. And we need
to continue to increase that a little bit so we can develop these new markets that we're getting
into. It impacts everyone, down to the localest [sic] person in Kahului, the landlord or whatever,
everybody gets impacted. It's not just for the hotel business. People come and they stay in
hotels but that doesn't mean the hotel business is the one getting the money. It's everyone
getting the money in the community. And that's what's good about it. It helps everyone. It
helps the seniors, it helps the kids, it helps everyone in our community. And we need to support
this because we're like, we're not out of it yet. We've had a really tough year, even 2010 was a
very tough year for everyone and it's not over yet. So we need to support these areas and
continue to make ourselves the top of the mind for everyone out there that's traveling or thinking
of traveling on a vacation to anywhere. And hopefully they'll choose Maui. So, that's all I have
to say. Thank you very much.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Fairbanks. Next testifier will be Lori Mellenbruch, followed by
Carlayna Nakamura.
MS. MELLENBRUCH: Chairman White, Vice-Chair Cochran and Members of the Committee, mahalo
for your time. I'm Lori Mellenbruch, sorry, with the Maui Ocean Center. The Maui Visitor and
Conventions Bureau, MVCB, provide valuable services of which Maui Ocean Center has come
to depend on to reach the travel agent, group coordinator, and visitor before they arrive to Maui.
These services and maintaining these services come at an ever increasing expense and greatly
benefit those that are sustaining Maui Nui's number one economic import, tourism. Throughout
the years, MVCB has maintained a comprehensive and thorough strategic plan to keep Maui in
the forefront among fierce competition. The competition is only getting tougher and issues, such
as reduced air lift direct to Maui need the full attention of the Bureau without the concern of
funding and budget cuts that can get in the way. The Maui Ocean Center looks to MVCB as a
resource in many areas, yet the partnership that has benefited, or the partnerships that have
benefited the Center significantly are in regard to the following: public relations. Through
MVCB, hundreds of travel agents have visited Maui Ocean Center and have written articles and
posted blogs. We are kept abreast of opportunities and always reminded to submit information
for things such as the Message from Maui Nui newsletter, which is sent to media and various
industry partners. Most recently, we will be part of the Maui Loves Kids press trip. And we will
be given valuable time with qualified writers. This would not be possible without the MVCB.
With group events, again supported through MVCB through familiarization tours, site visits, and
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lead request, the Bureau has given Maui Ocean Center a much broader corporate and incentive
audience. This has generated interest for not only evening events but for groups to visit during
the day when they're on Maui. And for travel agents, MVCB has given Maui and, therefore,
Maui Ocean Center and all of Maui recognition and tangible interaction with countless travel
agents who are at the heart of the industry. The travel and promotion that is done on behalf of
Maui, Molokai, and Lanai may have a dollar amount attached to it; however, the price, it is
priceless in the trail of desire it leaves for people to visit these islands. Maui Ocean Center
strives to accomplish a lot on a very limited budget. Without the support of MVCB, this would
be a much greater challenge. Their contributions to the visitor industry need to be rewarded and
supported financially to the fullest extent possible. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Ms. Mellenbruch. Any questions? Yes, Mr. Mateo?
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. Ms. Mellenbruch, thank you for your
testimony and good morning.
MS. MELLENBRUCH: Good morning.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Can you tell me what the, the Maui Ocean Center's marketing and, and
promotions budget is?
MS. MELLENBRUCH: Yeah. Of our full budget, which is around $300,000, about $200,000 will go to
advertising and, and promotion.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Thank you very much. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
MS. MELLENBRUCH: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Ms. Mellenbruch. Any other questions? Okay. Next testifier is Carlayna
Nakamura, followed by Tom Donovan.
MS. NAKAMURA: Good morning. Thank you so much for allowing me to testify today. I'm
testifying for Tony Krieg who's the CEO of Hale Makua Health Services. He can't be here today
but we're supporting resolution EDR-3. The visitor industry really affects every facet of life,
including our non-profits across the County. And for Hale Makua, it's supported us in so many
ways. Every year we're lucky enough to be a benefiting charity of the Visitor Industry Charity
Walk. And we've been doing that for the last eight years. And our employees have raised
$182,000 and the Hawaii Hotel Foundation has matched that with $106,000. And this has gone
towards so many of our projects to support our frail elders, and has really helped us. And this is
something, as a non-profit, we would never be able to have the resources to put on an event like
this or to raise money like this. So the assistance has really been so beneficial for us, not only in
terms of dollars but in terms of our employee camaraderie and the fact that our residents
participate in this as well and come on the walk with us and also raise money. So it's a great and
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exciting time in our facilities for that. They also, also the, all the hotels and, and the resorts here
help us so much, not only Hale Makua but our other non-profits for our special events. And
when I hear about how they're all struggling, I appreciate it even more because they give us...
they give us as much as they can to help us be successful within our budgets and that means they
have to donate a lot of time, services, and goods to help us be successful in our special events on
their properties. Not only that, they also help us with our other fundraising efforts by providing
special and by, by providing silent auction items, prizes, and all kinds of things for our
fundraising events throughout the County. And most importantly, it provides a lot of jobs. And
when people have jobs they tend to donate to our non-profits which keep us healthy. So I'm
really hoping that we'll do all we can to ensure that we have a very robust visitor industry and
we do all we can to support that. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Any questions for Ms. Nakamura? Seeing none, thank you very much.
MS. NAKAMURA: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Next testifier is Tom Donovan, followed by Pam Tumpap.
MR. DONOVAN: Aloha, Tom Donovan. I'm here representing Ritz Carlton Hotel. You know, I get
this question all the time, it says to me, at what occupancy is the hotel profitable? And you
know, over the last couple of years, it's been an interesting question because as we've tried to
bring the business back, we have struggled because of our average rates that we've tried to, to
keep up. What we've done, is really gone to our partners with Expedia and Travelocity and all
these other providers to try and say how do we get more business in here, because we need the
occupancy to keep our people employed. Our average rate...our occupancy has grown
10 percentage points year over year, but our average rate has fallen $14. Doesn't seem like much
but when you extrapolate it out, it's about $2 million in cash that could pay for goods, services,
and other items. Could pay for debt but unfortunately most of the hotels right now are struggling
to pay that debt. I know, you're in a tough situation and I don't envy the position that you're in.
You have to pay for these services such as safety and security for our County and for education
and for other services. And, and I have a very similar situation on a much smaller scale. I have
to pay for those goods and services as well to make sure that my employees keep their jobs and
keep the business rolling. But when I get...when I have a struggling time, when I have a
difficult situation, I turn to my sales and marketing team and say okay, guys, how're we going to
fill this hotel? I do think it's time now that we look at Maui County and say it's a top line
situation. How do we drive more revenue into the coffers of this, of this County in order to pay
for these goods and services? I think we have an opportunity with the tourism industry, with the
visitor industry, to drive that revenue in. As we're seeing, just even the TAT is starting to grow
and, and put more money into the coffers of the, of the State government, and also into ours. I
think it's the time to invest. Keep these airlines, Alaska Airlines, keep the flights coming in, I
think that's going to help us. Thank you very much for your time today. Appreciate it. Aloha.
CHAIR WHITE: Any questions, Members?
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COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Yeah.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Mateo?
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. Mr. Donovan, good morning.
MR. DONOVAN: Good morning.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Could you tell me what the Ritz Carlton commits to sales and
marketing?
MR. DONOVAN: For just the hotel side, we put $4.4 million into our sales and marketing.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Thank you for...
MR. DONOVAN: Great.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Go ahead. I'm sorry. You wanted to continue?
MR. DONOVAN: Just for our residential side, we put about $10 million into sales and marketing.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Whoa. Thank you very much.
MR. DONOVAN: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Wow.
CHAIR WHITE: Any other questions? Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Of the, looks like 14 point whatever million dollars, how much of that
is to promote Maui as well, as well as your hotel?
MR. DONOVAN: Well, selfishly it's, it's to promote our destination, Kapalua. But I do think as we
promote Kapalua, we do promote the entire destination of Maui and Hawaii. Mahalo.
CHAIR WHITE: Any, any further questions? Any follow up, Mr. Couch? Thank you. Thank you,
Mr. Donovan. Next will be Pam Tumpap, followed by Carol Reimann.
MS. TUMPAP: Good morning, Chair White and Members of the Committee. I'm Pamela Tumpap,
President of the Maui Chamber of Commerce. And it is my pleasure to be here with you today to
stand in staunch support of the visitor industry, Maui's economic engine and an industry that this
Chamber has long championed throughout our history, and we are now 100 years old. At the
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Maui Chamber of Commerce our members well understand that everyone in this County, directly
or indirectly benefits from the visitor industry. According to information from the Maui Hotel
and Lodging Association, 40 percent of all jobs are directly related to the industry and 75 percent
are indirectly related to the visitor industry. The visitor industry represents 80 percent of the
County's economy, which is huge, and also gives back greatly to local charities in a big way.
The Charity Walk alone raised over 357,000 for Maui County's non-profits but that's separate
and independent from what the properties do individually to benefit Maui charities and local
residents. Additionally, the tax revenue generated by the industry helps fund the functions of
government and Maui County services that every resident enjoys and benefits from. And the
return to local businesses is priceless. The industry extends well beyond the hotel properties.
While many immediately connect it with its impact on activity, spa and wellness, restaurant and
retail industries, they also support agriculture by producing, excuse me, by purchasing and
featuring locally made products, high tech and environmental and other industries through
conference services and businesses throughout Maui that deliver other goods and services to the
industry along with the businesses who do business with those connected to the industry.
Everyone on Maui knows somebody who works in this industry and we all benefit from it
whether we acknowledge it or not. Last year, during the budget season, even when the Maui
Visitors Bureau and the Maui Hotel and Lodging Association agreed with a decrease in funding
from 3.3 million to 3 million to take an equal cut with others, we supported increased funding for
the industry. And the reason we did this was because that in that economic time, we felt an
investment in the visitor industry would deliver the best return and most immediate results to
help our community rebound as quickly as possible. And we continue to recognize the
importance of this industry in our recovery efforts today. As many people hear reports that the
visitor industry is coming back, some may feel that less money may be needed to sustain the
industry; however, we know that to maintain market share against a growing number of
competing regions, we must be diligent and creative in our marketing efforts, looking for new
opportunities and maintaining a strong presence in markets that perform well for us. We must
also fight measures that seek to continually increase costs for visitors that contribute to making a
Maui vacation unaffordable or less desirable. Currently, our members are worried about funding
cuts for the visitor industry, particularly on the State level, and made this their top priority for the
Legislature this session, followed closely behind no increase in taxes and wanting to see a relief
on the tax burden and their second priority, a lowering of the unemployment insurance tax. And
we all know here how much that is hurting local businesses. So given the magnitude of their
first two problems, you can see how important the visitor industry is to the Chamber's
membership, the majority of which are small businesses, representing every business on this
island. We do however acknowledge that this measure coming forward at a time when we do not
have all the cards before us. As it is pre-budget season, we do not know how the request for the
increase stacks up against other priorities and needs. The plan...we also haven't seen the plan
for the use of these funds but we know that we're going to see that here today and the anticipated
impacts in relation to other possible uses and outcomes, and we haven't seen the Mayor's
proposal and his financial plan for strengthening our economy. And with this Administration we
expect a very different view. However...
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CHAIR WHITE: Could you please...
MS. TUMPAP: Wrap up? Yes. ...(Laughter)... However, we do stand in support of the industry and
we do feel that funding of the Maui Visitors Bureau does generate a strong impact and, and will
greatly help our economic recovery. And so, we know that you are weighing tough choices this
morning...
CHAIR WHITE: I, I, I need to ask you to close your remarks. Thank you very much.
MS. TUMPAP: Okay. We acknowledge that and we thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Any questions for Ms. Tumpap? Seeing none, thank you very much.
MS. TUMPAP: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Next testifier is Carol Reimann, followed by Thomas Croly.
MS. REINIANN: Good morning, Chairman White, Members of the Committee. Aloha, my name is
Carol Reimann and I represent the Maui Hotel and Lodging Association. The visitor industry is
the largest employer of residents on Maui. Recent headlines hype that Maui leads the way in
increased visitor statistics. While these articles report the truth, the truth is misleading. The
reality is that since the economic downturn, we were forced to offer deep discounts in order to
lure visitors to Maui. While the visitor numbers are increasing, it will be some time until we see
the numbers that we've enjoyed in the past. Our revenues are down, while expenses continue to
increase. The result is little to no profit and for some, it's a negative. That's why we have a few
properties currently, major properties in foreclosure. We have still not rehired all of the
employees that we've laid off. The notion that we are healthy and stable and have recovered is a
false concept. As the economic engine for the County, the marketing and promotion of Maui as a
destination is crucial to the future viability of our island. In a report for First Hawaiian Bank by
Dr. Leroy Laney, he says that reducing public funding for tourism marketing will be unthinkable
for the next several years, regardless of the search for ways to find money during these hard
times. The results of Maui Visitors Bureau's efforts have positively impacted the economic
health of Maui County. Their success is tangible, resulting in an economic engine that provides
over $500 million in salaries and wages and that employs nearly 40 percent of our residents. The
industry also provides business to local vendors and agriculture, as well as TAT revenue and real
property taxes that support governmental functions, not to mention the $3 billion in visitor
spending on Maui alone each year. In addition, the visitor industry contributes considerable
community support via our Charity Walk, and Pam brought that up, we raised $357,000 last year,
benefiting over 70 Maui charities. And in fact, since the event started in 1980, we've raised over
$5.7 million and this stays in Maui County. Donations for non-profits of hotel stays and gift
certificates, et cetera. We conducted a quick study of 40 property members and with only
24 respondents, their combined donations totaled well over $4 million in any given year.
Financial contributions from the three nationally televised sporting events, the Hyundai, Senior
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Skins, and Maui Invitational, their combined charitable donations are about $250,000 annually
and their combined economic impact averages approximately $29 million each year. These
valuable contributions and other visitor industry philanthropic activities may be in jeopardy if the
industry does not recover. If this happens, who will make up the void? While we all agree that
diversifying the economy is essential, it would be hard to invent a better driver than tourism. It
is clean, it enhances local tradition, history, and culture and most of its jobs cannot be
outsourced. The tourism industry has an overwhelming economic importance to Maui, and
therefore, it is our responsibility to care for the industry that supports so many of us today. As a
global leader in tourism marketing, we strongly believe in the value that the Maui Visitors
Bureau brings to our community and urge you to support their important work. Thank you for
the opportunity to testify.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Ms. Reimann. Any questions, Members? Seeing none, thank you.
MS. REIMANN: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Next testifier is Thomas Croly, followed by Keoni Manuel.
MR. CROLY: Aloha, Chair, Council. I'm Thomas Croly and I'm speaking on behalf of the Maui
...(chuckles)... Maui Visitors ... (chuckles)... I'm getting confused. Maui Visitors Bureau, Maui
Vacation Rental Association. Maui. It's a word that means many things. To this government
body, Maui means County. To many people Maui has a very spiritual meaning. To many of us,
Maui means home. To a great number of people, Maui means vacation. But to the economy,
Maui is a brand. Just like Coca-Cola or Xerox, it's a brand that's marketed worldwide. And it's
a highly valued brand. It's a brand that is one of those premium brands that people look at and
say, yeah, they're on top. And that's part of the reason why this island commands the highest
rates for its hotels, the highest costs for our activities, and it's one of the reasons, of course, that
this island is very expensive to live on as well. While Maui's blessed with beautiful beaches and
resources that are the envy of the world, this brand only came about because of the marketing
efforts of the Maui Visitors Bureau. MVB spends its marketing efforts selling Maui to the world,
and targeting those marketing efforts to make the most of the, of the visitor industry coming
here. That, those efforts pay dividends over and over again. Some criticize our dependence on
the travel industry to drive our economic engine, and I do support the efforts to diversify our
economy and...but the reality is, as has already been pointed out, our economy is based on the
visitor industry. And as anyone who looks at, at, at marketing or, or, or trying to improve their
brand would recognize, when times are down, you have to spend more money on those
marketing efforts. You have to redouble those efforts. So this really would be the worse time to
ever consider cutting spending or what we do in, in our efforts to promote Maui. The County's
budget is primarily driven by the contributions of the visitor industry. Every single person on
Maui whether they work for the visitor industry or not, benefits directly, not just indirectly,
directly from the visitor industry. The TAT has been risen...has, has risen by 28 percent on the
visitors coming to Maui in just the past two years. The contributions made to real property tax
have increased by 100 percent over the past eight years while at the same time those
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contributions made by Maui homeowners have stayed level or have actually gone down a bit.
Without a healthy visitor industry, our residents would be paying property taxes that would be
fourfold higher than what they are right now. I recognize the smart business acumen of our
Chair here to recognize that this is the time that we need to increase our spending on the
marketing of Maui through the Maui Visitors Bureau. On behalf of the Maui Vacation Rental
Association, we support the proposed resolution to increase these grants. This investment will
pay off in higher tax revenues for the State and for the County, and it will pay off in more visitor
spending on this island. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Croly. Any questions, Members? Mr. Mateo?
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Chairman Mr. Croly, good morning.
MR. CROLY: Morning.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: With the Maui Vacation Rental Association, do you have an idea of
what the cumulative group invests in marketing and promotions?
MR. CROLY: No, I, I, I wouldn't have a cumulative number of, of all of our members. I can give you
my own personal feeling. I've got a three-room bed and breakfast, okay. I spend about $3,000 a
year in marketing my little three-room bed and breakfast, so that's $1,000 per room. So look at it
from that perspective.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Croly. Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Any other questions, Members? Thank you. Next testifier is Keoni Manuel, followed
by Toni Marie Davis.
MR. MANUEL: Aloha, my name is Keoni Manuel. I'm a kumu hula of Halau Hula 0 Na Pua 0
Pakipika I currently teach 50 haumanas or students. My halau has been in existence for 18 years
and we are based right here in Wailuku. I also serve as the Polynesian specialist with Cirque
Polynesia, and I am here to speak in full support of the Maui Visitors Bureau. For seven years
now, my halau has been privileged to travel with Maui Visitors Bureau on various travel agent
and consumer shows. We have had the honor to share our beloved Hawaiian culture,
specifically, our hula and mo'olelo or our stories with folks all across the United States and
Canada. As a kumu, obviously, the Hawaiian culture is very important to me. It is also critical
that we share our mana'o in this manner that is very respectful to our host culture. I've been
thoroughly impressed with the Maui Visitors commitment to all things Hawaiian and how they
share our culture in a way that make our kupuna smile. MVB truly does us proud. It is
particularly gratifying to me performing here on Maui and having a visitor come up to me and
say we saw you in such and such city. You and your dancers made a such impression that we
decided to come to Maui for our vacation. This has happened to me numerous times. On one
particular occasion, really very touching to me, a visitor came to me and said, do you remember
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me? Do you remember taking my eight year old daughter and teaching her a hula lesson that left
such an impression on my little girl and my family that we convinced our extended family to
have our tenth year reunion right here on Maui. Well, he went on to tell me that he had over
50 of his family members on Maui last summer for a full week reunion. For me, that has truly
proved that the value of Maui Visitors Bureau does and how our face to face contact convinces
people to come to visit our beautiful Maui. On a more personal note, many of my dancers
and... are local kids who come from very humble homes. Traveling with the Maui Visitors
Bureau affords them the opportunity to travel and gain exposure to life outside of Hawaii. It is
an opportunity that they would not have otherwise. Providing this kind of exposure to our youth
in my opinion, makes them better citizens. It teaches them responsibility, it enforces their love
of Hawaii and it allows them to share their aloha with people all across the country. It is no
secret that the visitors industry is Maui's economic engine. What Maui Visitors Bureau does for
the, for Maui County is very vital. In The Maui News, that tourism accounts for 80 percent of all
economic activity in our County. You don't need to tell me that. I can look down my street and
tell you how many of my neighbors are employed by the visitors industry. They work for hotels,
airline, restaurants, car rental agencies, and more. In my opinion, we cannot fund MVB enough.
I urge you to support our local people. I urge you to support Maui Visitors Bureau. Mahalo.
CHAIR WHITE: Any questions for Mr. Manuel? Thank you, Mr. Manuel. Next testifier will be Toni
Davis, followed by Bruce Usu.
MS. DAVIS: Aloha. Mahalo for the opportunity to testify, Chairman White, Members of the
Committee. My name is Toni Marie Davis and I represent the Activities and Attractions
Association of Hawaii, which is a State-wide, non-profit trade organization made up of lots of
small businesses, some big ones, but mostly all small. I come here this morning representing
that entity but you could not pay me money to come here and not represent myself. I'm a
resident of Maui and I find it just mind blowing that as a community we have such a rift between
this gift of a visitor industry that we are blessed with. People come here, real simply, I mean
you've got all the figures, I mean, 80 percent, people come here with money they made
elsewhere, come here and they spend it. That's a beautiful thing. And we fight it? We make all
of these hurdles about it? And what we need to do is embrace it in better management. We can
always do better. And do that with the spirit of aloha, with the culture that we're so blessed as
people to live here. We need to do that better. The MVB does a fabulous job. They don't, they
don't market a hotel. They don't market an activity. They market the destination. Four out of
ten people that go on the internet looking for a place to vacation, don't know where they're
going. They decide then because there's entities marketing a destination. The marketing aspect
period is completely changing with the social media, with Facebook and Twitter. There's...I have
it on my testimony, I don't know these things by heart, but there are 1.2 million tweets every
hour, I mean it's incredible. It would take you 412 years to watch all the videos on YouTube.
It's changing. And then you've got all these emerging markets, right? It's getting tougher.
Florida spends approximately $150 million, three times what we spend in Hawaii. You give
MVB $3 million; relatively it's a teeny bit. It's not a huge number. I know it sounds like a lot.
They do so much with that money that gives back to our community. It's not just the marketing
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but a big part of it is and that's their job and they do a fabulous job at it. In my position, I'm
Statewide, Maui was the only county that gave more money to their local visitor bureaus. All the
other chapters never got money like Maui does. Now today, all the other counties have wised up
`cause Maui has done so well. Kauai now gives money. Big Island now gives money. Oahu still
doesn't give money though, I don't think. I think they were, they were, they were hindering on
giving them more money but they haven't yet. But that's why we are so special. And we need
that high spending visitor. We don't want the cheapo people. We want the people that come
here, that spend more money so the impact that they do have, that we need to manage better,
is...it's a...it's more profitable. And that's pretty much all I have to say. I see the yellow light.
...(Laughter)... I thank you so much. You can read my testimony, there's a lot of stuff I left out,
but I just wanted to speak from my heart. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Any questions for Ms. Davis? Thank you.
MS. DAVIS: Mahalo.
CHAIR WHITE: Next testifier is Bruce U'u. I don't see him present so we'll move on. Next testifier is
Hanalei Peters, followed by Kuamo'o Wayne.
MR. PETERS: Good morning, everyone. Hanalei Peters. I've been in the...I'm with the ILWU. I've
been in tourism for the last 40, 40 years or more. And listening to everybody in the gallery speak
today before me, I'm frontline guy. I've seen the impact that when tourism went away, what
happened to my people, what happened to the seniors, what happened to the little kids, the look
on their face when I had to go to their house and explain to them why their mother and father not
working. If the, if the tourism industry went away, we would have homeless all over the place.
This wouldn't be a very beautiful place. But I hear everybody speaking here today and everyone
say the same thing, we need this money. We need to further...to advertise Maui and I believe so.
I'm about ready for retire. I about ready for kick back and enjoy, enjoy what? There's no
kicking back, I mean, you know, you retired, you back working, right? ...(Laughter)... Okay.
And, and I think this is a win-win situation. We need the money there, we need to support the
visitors industry. Don't let this industry go away because we will be all out of work. Mahalo.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Peters. Next testifier is Kuamo'o Wayne, followed by Michael
Covich.
MR. WAYNE: Hi, Councils [sic]. Hi, speaker. I came to speak about the Visitor Bureau money. I think
it should be hold back and let us assess where we heading for because we're, we're in an island.
So island do changes a lot. Our airlines fares are expensive. They're expensive for the islanders,
they probably are expensive for the mainlanders, so there have to be some kind of understanding
that if the airlines don't drop their prices or their security reasons, we can't get anybody here
unless they're desperate, because we're expensive at our island. And we all know that. It's
cheaper to go to another destination than hang out and pay more on Maui or Hawaii. I would
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hold back that money until we get a better understanding where our economic will head for.
Thank you, and aloha.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Calvin?
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Wayne. Any questions? Ms. Cochran?
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. Mahalo, Calvin, for coming. So what's your idea of
where the money could be better put to use?
MR. WAYNE: Well, right now, we have furloughs that we have to really think about. Let's deal with
our island problem before we go invite guests to come over because we have a lot of social
issues that need to be addressed. Let's take care that first. You make our island people happy,
they probably welcome the visitors as, as happy people too.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Mahalo.
MR. WAYNE: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Any further questions? Thank you, Mr. Wayne. Next testifier is Michael Covich,
followed by Lisa Gapero.
MR. COVICH: Good morning, County Council.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Good morning.
MR. COVICH: This is going to be a fun year, I can tell already. I speak in favor of the Visitors Bureau
money because I've only lived here 22 years. But ten years ago when the Iraq war started, and,
and if you understand war, we had early movement of people here. So we got together to have a
Christmas party for the families because the kids were gone. I can tell you that we went around
and the Maui Hotel Association was really helpful. But I found more curious than anything else
was that when you went to the hotels, they were, we got two or three guys gone. The reason I
bring this up is to remind you that the people that are employed by the hotels are truly the core of
the community, not only that, they're the generational families of this community. So anyway,
the Visitor Bureau might need a little work but I think the money should go to them. Now to the
meat of this. I'm...want to say to that ethics complaints, frivolous ethics complaints, can be a
real problem. If we're going to start throwing around ethics complaints, then there's plenty of
problems with other people in the community. We had two candidates for office that were both
from Maui Tomorrow. One of them, speaks directly to another director of the Board of Directors
of Maui Tomorrow, you may have resigned, I don't know yet. For me, that presents an issue.
Then you have the Executive Director. So there are many questions. My preference would be
that this Council, we trust them to do their jobs, they move along and do their jobs and we keep

ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT, AGRICULTURE, AND
RECREATION COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui
February 3, 2011

out of the ethics fray, because I can tell you, if that game's going to be played, it can be played
both ways. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Covich. Next up is Lisa Gapero, followed by Amy Kawaguchi. And
before you start, Ms. Gapero, Members, we have five more testifiers and if, without objection,
we'll just go right on through the five, before we take a break.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Gapero, please proceed.
MS. GAPERO: Aloha kakou. It's good to see these new fresh faces on the Council and I want to give
my kudos to Mike for bringing up and stepping forward and putting his feet on the ground and
his hand to the ink and saying let's get something done, because they all promised that and he's
the first to do it. I want to tell you right now, I support the Maui Visitor Bureau. There's nobody
on Maui that gives and sends us the aloha of jobs and a better economy than the Maui Visitor
Bureau. They expodentially [sic] help all of us. You've heard all the general managers, the
people with the numbers speak about, you know, the unemployment rates in their particular
hotels but I would like for you to take an afternoon or a Monday morning and go next door to the
Unemployment Office and see how much business they have generated. We need to address the
visitor industry with aloha because that's why each and every one of us who were born here, was
born with, and when you come here it's all about the aloha. That's what brings our return
visitors here. That's why people come here to live. I would like to speak to you about the people
that have voted no against the Maui Visitor Bureau. These are people that would vote no against
anything and have, as I actively watched Council people come and speak to you before. It's no,
it's no to everything. It's no to...you know, they want to put the tourists on the bus take them to
the hotels. We have got to take on a new attitude. We have got to get this economy back
together. We have got to give our family members and friends and neighbors jobs, and this is the
best way to do it. If I told you today, that I would invest $3 million that would bring this
community a billion, would you do it? And that's exactly what this is going to do for our Maui.
Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Ms. Gapero. Any questions, Members? Seeing none, thank you. Next up
is Amy Kawaguchi, followed by Steven Lee.
MS. KAWAGUCHI: Good morning. My name is Amy Kawaguchi. I'm from the West Side. I'm
actually, I'm know as sansei but I'm actually fourth generation and so proud to say that we're
going on our seventh generation, just on the West Side. But I remember the days when I looked
forward to deciding whether I wanted to work in the cannery or in the pineapple field. And that
was very exciting, so there weren't much choices. And as the hotel industry, visitor industry, we
became the choice of destination. I was so glad that many of our children could come back to
Maui so with all the other speakers, speaking on how everything is interconnected. It all is. My
children can come back to Maui and find jobs. As far as some of the speakers on the money
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leaving the island, I remember back in 1995, the Maui Visitors Bureau and the Hawaii Visitors
Bureau in conjunction with the Ritz Carlton, where I work, they sent us to Germany. And back
in '95 after that I thought, oh well, what happened out of that? But it takes time to trickle down.
And now I do see the results. So as far as some of the other speakers, we need to keep that
continuity going because this is what supports my family, my neighbors, my friends. So I speak
in favor and support of EDR-3. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Amy. Any questions for Ms. Kawaguchi? Seeing none, thank you,
Members. Thank you. Next up is Steven Lee, followed by Michael Spath.
MR. LEE: Good morning. My name is Steven Lee. Oh. My name is Steven Lee. I work maintenance
at the Hyatt Regency in Lahaina. The past couple years, I witnessed lot of our members taking
voluntary furloughs, to temporary layoffs, to their jobs getting eliminated. There's a few, several
people out there still, not getting their full hours or still on layoff. This visitor industry supports
all those families and my families. So please support Mike White's resolution. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Lee. Next up is...I'm sorry. Any questions, Members? Thank you.
Next up is Michael Spath, followed by Ivan Lay.
MR. SPATH: Mr. Chairman, Council Members, thank you for having me here today. My name is
Michael Spath. I am the Chairman of Unit 2523 of the ILWU at the Ritz Carlton Hotel. I've
been there for 18 years since it opened. I've seen other economic ups and downs, and, you
know, we all know this is the worse one by far. I've had several friends who have lost their
homes to foreclosure. Had over a 100 of my colleagues both union and non-union, probably
even more non-union than union, their jobs were eliminated, they were laid off. We've had four
or five suicides at the hotel in the last five years, I don't know if these are related to the economy
directly or not but it did happen and I can't remember anything like that before those numbers.
So I'm here to strongly support this Maui Visitor Bureau addendum and just for the sake of all
my colleagues, I know we're coming back, it's very fragile. Our occupancy fluctuates from the
90's to the 40's and as Mr. Donovan, who was my General Manager, told you, our rate is so
drastically reduced that we're, we're pretty much losing money with our high occupancy. So,
you know, please, please support the Maui Visitor Bureau in behalf of all the employees at my
hotel. Thank you very much.
CHAIR WHITE: Any questions for Mr. Spath, Members? Seeing none, thank you for your testimony.
MR. SPATH: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Next testifier will be Ivan Lay, followed by Stephen West.
MR. LAY: Good morning and aloha, Chairman White. I'm very privileged and honored to be here. My
name is Ivan Lay. I'm with Hawaii Carpenters Union. I'd like to speak on behalf of the
Carpenters Union and also as an individual. Everybody sees what's going on in economic times
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back in the States and here on Maui. They're not good. So what should you do to strengthen
that? You strengthen its strongest point, tourism. Seventy-five percent of our economy based on
tourism. Strengthen that and you can help to improve our economy. If you're at home, I mean if
you're in the mainland, in Detroit right now and you're looking at some commercial of Maui and
the sunshine and the beautiful beaches and it's snowing and blizzard outside, you're thinking
about coming to Maui. We have to advertise Maui. We have to promote Maui. I worked in the
visitor industry...I actually started there, I was a...I used to make toast at a hotel, that's how I
started. I went a busboy, a waiter, this is all before high school. It's a good start for our younger
generation also. There's a lot of things we gotta do to help Maui, and that's one of them. Our
kama'ainas here, they're looking forward to going back to work right now. The more, more
people that come here, the more jobs that are needed. We need busboys, we'll need busboys.
We'll need the bellhop at the front. We'll need people at our different desks that are promoting
the sightseeing on Maui. Get our, get our people back to work. This is a good start. It's a solid
start. Maui has a very unique opportunity also because people come here, tourists are coming
here, even in these problem times, they're coming to Maui to see...to take a break from life. So
I'm all for we funding the Maui Visitors Bureau and I think you should take a very serious look
at this. It's a good way to strengthen our economy, it's money vested in to make more money.
It's money to get people back out to work. Also with our industry, also if you get tourists start
coming in, we're going to have renovations of our hotels, improvements of our hotels,
restaurants. It's all good. It would be a well-rounded effect. Everything will pick up if you
bring in the tourists. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Members, any questions? Ms. Cochran?
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. Aloha, Ivan.
MR. LAY: Hi.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Thanks for being here. You mentioned improvements to hotels. Are these,
what, what do you mean, improvements?
MR. LAY: Ongoing. Once we get the tourists coming in, these hotels can make money. As these hotels
make monies, they improve their hotels to make it more accommodating to our tourists. We
have different trends that go on and with our different trends we have improvements to our hotel
to accommodate, accommodate these trends.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Improvements or conversions -- hotel to timeshare.
MR. LAY: Well, they go both ways, right? We have to adapt to what's going on and what's popular at
the times.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Mahalo.
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MR. LAY: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Next up is Mr. Stephen West, followed by Dana Hall.
MR. WEST: Aloha, Council Members. Stephen West on behalf of the International Longshore
Warehouse Union, Local 142 and our membership here in Hawaii. This is, you know, it seems
like Ground Hog Day or...to me because I've been here many times. It's extremely important
that we continue to press on and not let up. We have to stay focused on what's really important.
I've seen it first hand. You've heard Mike Spaths [sic] talk about what's happened in the hotels.
You heard from the Grand Wailea, how we have 200 less workers just in one hotel minus another
100 out in, in Kapalua. And that's, that's, it's just a small snapshot of what's really happening
because it's, it's in our community. You don't hear about the real effect of our economy because
it's bad marketing. There are so many people still hurting in our construction industry because
hotels aren't doing improvements, they're cutting back, they're having a hard time paying their
mortgages. So I, I just strongly recommend that we, we press on, we continue to fund MVB.
We think out of the box, try to find ways to get people here to this island. It's extremely
important because many of our local community members have made a commitment to stay here
and to raise their families but yet when their jobs are eliminated, what do they do? Who do they
turn to? They turn to the non-profit sector which is, you know, they've taken hits as well. And
they're continually being pressed. Now I serve as a board member at MEO and, I, I, I see it. I
hear it. And you know, the non-profits actually are, are hitting their goals and going beyond,
they're, they're working harder just to provide more service with less money and so are the
hotels. So I strongly urge you at least maintain what's there, if not increase it because in an ever
shrinking pool of travelers, you need to compete even harder. And we've talked about the
economic tsunami, it's hit us. We surely want to be ready for anything that comes along but if
we continue...if we stop competing, it will be disastrous. So thank you very much for your time.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Mr. West. Any questions, Members? Thank you very much. The final
testifier is Dana Hall. If there are any others in the Chambers that would like to testify, please let
the clerks know and so we'll get you on. Good morning, Ms. Hall. Go ahead.
MS. HALL (Inaudible)...
-

CHAIR WHITE: Oops.
MS. HALL: Does it work without it?
CHAIR WHITE: Well, I guess ... (laughter)...
MS. HALL It's just very tall. Good morning.
-

CHAIR WHITE: Good morning.
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MS. HALL: I have to tip my hat to Councilmember White for having the chutzpah to introduce as his
first economic initiative, a resolution to authorize supplemental funding for the MVB. I reside in
Haiku so Mr. White ostensibly represents my Paia-Haiku-Makawao district in particular. If
Councilmember White requested, represented South Maui or West Maui, it might be more
appropriate. This proposal makes even less sense since I believe as do other testifiers that
Councilmember White has a conflict of interest and that this conflict must be addressed and
resolved before any action is taken on this resolution. At a minimum there is at last the
appearance of a conflict of interest. The fact that Councilmember White continues to push this
matter even after conflict issues have been raised makes me question his judgment. Mr. White's
recent Viewpoint article contends that diverting additional County funds to tourism marketing is
necessary for our economy and especially since the proposal does not require "any new
infrastructure" because the funding would support existing accommodations, restaurants, stores,
activity companies, et cetera. Actually, one of the problems is that this request is not for new
infrastructure. Simply bringing in more people when our roads are in need of repair is not the
answer. Given the sorry state of our infrastructure including State and County parks, the
maintenance and rehabilitation of which would also benefit workers and our economy. No one
disputes that we are dealing with soft numbers when it comes to tourism marketing. Maybe,
maybe the additional tourism dollars will help, however, this isn't...we can't quantify it. That's
one of the problems. If we have an excess of money and we want to throw additional money at
tourism, so be it, but we're in tight economic times. So we have to be much more careful.
Hawaii ranks first in state tourism spending among the 50 states. As the fourth smallest state in
area, it might be said that more money is spent per acre to market Hawaii than any other state in
the nation. Hawaii also spends more per visitor in marketing dollars. In 2009, Hawaii spent
60 million as an overall State to draw 6.5 million visitors. California, the third largest state,
expended 50...I'm sorry, 50 million to capture 28 million visitors. Florida, the 22 nd largest state,
paid 13.5 million, and attracted 94.7 million visitors. So we're on the bottom-end of this
equation. Anyway, thank you very much for allowing me to testify.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Ms. Hall. Any questions, Members? Seeing none, thank you. Is there
anyone else in the Chamber that would like to testify at this time? Seeing none that would like
to, Members, if there are no objections, I would like to close public testimony at this time.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
. . .END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY . .

CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. We're going to take a ten-minute recess, Scott? That enough time to set
up? We will have the presentation by the Maui Visitors Bureau in... after a ten-minute recess.
Thank you. . . .(gavel). . .
RECESS: 10:28 a.m.
RECONVENE: 10:45 a.m.
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ITEM NO. 3: SUPPLEMENTAL FUNDING FOR THE MAUI VISITORS BUREAU
(C.C. No. 11-18)

CHAIR WHITE: . . .(gavel). . . Members, I'd like to introduce the folks that will be doing the
presentation on behalf of the Maui Visitors Bureau this morning. Terryl Vencl is the Executive
Director who is standing near the podium. Also with us and presenting their own portions will
be Lynn Erfer, the Senior Marketing Director; Keli'i Brown, Public Relations Director; and
Sherry Duong, who handles the conference, meeting, and incentive market for MVB. So if
you're ready, we'll proceed with the presentation. Ms. Vencl?
Note: Computer-generated presentation from the Maui Visitors Bureau.

MS. VENCL: Aloha, Mr. Chairman, Committee Members. Thank you very much. I'm, I'm very
pleased to be here and to have the opportunity to share with you the latest in marketing news and
to have my staff share with you exactly what we do and why. We consider this an educational
opportunity for you folks as well as our community, so I thank you again for the opportunity.
Today, I'd like to set the stage for where we have been since the fall of the economy and two of
our major airlines. Then I'd like to share with you what we've been doing to bring the visitors
back and finally what the foggy crystal ball outlook is for 2011 and '12. After the fall of ATA
and Aloha, Maui lost a tremendous amount of air lift. Then the global economies began to sink
and suddenly, we were way down in visitors. People who were...people were out of jobs, they
were frightened to spend for travel. They were losing their homes, and vacations, frankly, were
put on the back burner. Ease of travel for Maui had been greatly affected by the loss of direct air
lift. In the fourth quarter of 2008, together, Hawaiian Airlines, HTA, HVCB and the island
chapters developed a market saturation strategy. Objectives and measures were to get more
specific with our brand, to work on programs offline and online and through our public relations
and travel trade departments. We engaged the world of social media and provided events in
order to move consumers to conversion of their dream vacation. We have worked with
wholesalers and provided packages, they have provided packages and we've done direct market
sales. Our corporate office set out to do the research to be certain that we knew where the air lift
was going to be coming from. They identified the Pacific Northwest, San Fran, L.A., and
Chicago markets where our targeted visitors would have air lift and we set out to saturate the
markets in those particular areas. Further, HVCB's team researched and worked with airlines to
initiate added lift from some of the secondary cities that we had lost lift in. By the second
quarter of '09, we had begun the process of getting more specific with our branding and
identified our core markets where we still had lift. They were: Seattle, San Fran, L.A., Phoenix,
Denver, Dallas, Chicago, and New York. The top three of those are Seattle, San Fran, and L.A.
So the market saturation began in the second quarter of '09. In the top four market areas, a
month long saturation for Hawaii takes place with each of the four major islands having a week
of their own to present their own message. By the third and fourth quarter of '09, we had been in
Seattle and L.A. There was a buzz about travel and discounted vacations to Hawaii everywhere
we went. I'd like to show you a sampling of one of Maui's weeks in Chicago. . . .(Pause). . .
- 27 -
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(Sorry, technical difficulties.) Okay, if it's not going to play, Eloise, we want to move on.
. . .(Pause). . . Okay. My apologies, we had a video to show you but for whatever reason it's...it

actually worked this morning but it's not now. So let's move ahead. 2010, first quarter, we're
back in Seattle, L.A., and San Fran pitching themes for writers, training travel agents, and
clarifying what messages they have heard or not heard in the media regarding travel to Hawaii.
Letting folks know that yes, Hawaii vacations are doable and in fact, there's some real values to
be had. We needed them to start to book their trips. The buzz was catching on. At home, we
needed to put people back to work. During this month long process, each island has a week to
carry an island specific message. So we, we held consumer, MVB held consumer events, we
held special events, like vow renewal ceremony to remind people of our romantic draw. We
went to individual travel agencies to provide direct sales pitches and make sure agents, including
online travel agencies have the latest up-to-date information on what Maui Nui has to offer.
Samples of ads, samples of events, and promos are exampled in the following slides that Eloise
will be flying by as I talk. By the second quarter of 2010, we were in L.A. with a blitz. And in
third quarter of 2010, we're back in Seattle. Now some people have said why do you go back
there? You've been there. But there are millions of people in these cities. And we could go
back several times and never touch the same people. But just to make sure that we do all we can
to avoid that, we move to different areas in the cities. In 2010 first quarter, our creative
messaging was updated. Our branding took on a feel that is specific for the times and honed in
on Maui, Molokai, and Lanai specific messages. We also moved into Chicago again, back into
Seattle, I'm sorry, back into San Francisco for further outreach and market saturation. By the
way, HVCB just day before yesterday, received notice and I have a copy in your binders or in
your folders, that they have been named the marketer of the year by the American Marketing
Association for this market saturation strategy. The award will be in Honolulu in April. Our
organization has four departments. They are Advertising/Marketing, PR, CMI/International, and
Travel Trade. Each has a different responsibility and a different expertise. For our sister islands
of Molokai and Lanai, they receive the same benefits as the island of Maui, which these directors
will talk to you about, plus they have their own ability to call the shots from their islands in a
way that they choose to do so. More times than not, when we use the word Maui, we are talking
about three islands that we also refer to as Maui Nui. Whether it is in print or advertorial or
training, we send three messages about three islands. At this time, I'd like to introduce Lynn
Erfer, our Senior Marketing Director, and she will explain what goes on in her department.
MS. ERFER: Aloha. I'm Lynn Erfer, the Senior Director of Marketing for the Maui Visitors Bureau.
I'm responsible for planning and executing destination marketing and paid advertising for the
Maui Visitors Bureau. This includes print advertising in magazines and newspapers; television,
which is broadcast ads and videos; radio both on air and on radio stations' websites. And also
web, which is our website, our e-newsletter, The Insider and our online campaigns. The process
that we use for implementing paid marketing campaigns is quite specific. We evaluate the latest
research and select marketing vehicles that match our target visitor, their demographics, and their
interests. Our efforts are focused on our top geographic markets and those travelers whose
demographics indicate that they're likely to come to Maui Nui in the near future. Once a
campaign is in place, we carefully review all the results on a regular basis. This allows us to
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refine our campaigns while they're in process and to assure their maximum effectiveness. Who
are our target visitors and what are their demographics? The avid traveler: This is a very
important traveler for Maui Nui. These are people who really like to travel and they're very
interested in actively experiencing everything a destination has to offer. They also want to
connect with the host culture when they travel. They're very well represented in travel
magazines such as Travel and Leisure and Conde Nast Travel. We can also reach them on
websites such as the Travel Ad Network and TripAdvisor.com . Romance traveler: Destination
weddings, honeymooners, those celebrating their anniversaries and vow renewals are considered
to be romance travelers. The brides-to-be can be reached through bridal publications such as
Brides Local Print, however, a very high percentage of today's brides-to-be do their own
research online for their weddings and honeymoons, so we actively market to them through
online bridal sites such as TheKnot.com and the WeddingChannel. Outdoor recreation and golf
travelers: These travelers love outdoor activities and they're very interested in spectator sports.
We reach them through our advertising during sports events such as the Xterra Triathlon, the
Maui Invitational Basketball event and golf tournaments. Our sport marketing also includes
television ads, program ads, and online advertising. Who are other target audiences? The
convention, meeting, and incentive market or CMI for short which Sherry will be telling you
more about later. I'm responsible for paid advertising and marketing to these important meeting
planners. They influence the decision regarding the destination location. We reach out to them
through the top CMI publications such as Meetings West, Meetings and Conventions, and
Successful Meetings. We also stay top of mind with these important meeting planners via
e-newsletters and online training seminars. Travel trade: That is travel agents, are also very
important to us. We want travel agents to suggest Maui Nui to their clients when they ask for
recommendations in Hawaii. We stay in contact with them by advertising in the top travel trade
magazines such as Travel Age West and Travel Weekly. We also do co-ops with wholesalers and
with our partners' online marketing and print campaigns to get the word out to travel agents
about what is new on Maui, Molokai, and Lanai. Through the market saturation blitz program,
we geographically target our top markets of Seattle, San Francisco, Los Angeles, and Chicago.
We use magazines, newspapers, e-mail blasts and online programs, and television during the
Maui Nui week to target these important geographic areas. Now I'd like to show you some
samples. First you'll see our online programs. We change them up on a regular basis to keep
them interesting and fresh to our markets. I'm also going to show you some romance banners
from TheKnot, Bridal Guide, and the WeddingChannel. Next, you'll see some examples of print
for avid travelers, travel agents, and last but not least, you're going to see one of our romance
ads. I hope this information was helpful to you. Mahalo for your time. It's now my pleasure to
introduce Mr. Keli'i Brown, our Director of Public Relations and Promotion.
MR. BROWN: Aloha mai kakou. Aloha.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Aloha.
MR. BROWN: Again, my name is Keli i Brown and I serve as Director of Public Relations and
Promotions with MVB. There are many facets to public relations but when we speak of MVB's
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efforts, please think media relations as our comprehensive PR efforts focus on working with
valued travel journalists across North America representing print, online, and social media
outlets. Our primary efforts include three areas: media blitzes, individual media visits and press
trips, as well as proactive PR campaigns. A media blitz is where I along with a member of the
Molokai Visitors Association and the Lanai Visitors Bureau go to specific markets to meet with
travel journalists. In addition, we invite various Maui Nui partners to join us in our effort to
share what our islands have to offer. Our goal is to meet face to face with journalists who can
influence travel to Maui Nui. We cement existing relationships and establish new ones year after
year. This is an invaluable opportunity for us to share firsthand what makes Maui Nui special
and why we deserve their attention. There are three basic criteria in selecting the markets we
blitz. First and foremost, we visit cities with high concentrations of journalists. Secondly, we
consider our top visitor markets. And lastly, we attempt to choose cities with air lift, preferably
direct flights. In a typical year, we blitz New York City and Toronto which are the publishing
capitals of the U.S. and Canada. We also regularly visit various cities in California including San
Diego, Orange County, Los Angeles, and San Francisco. Further, we target the Pacific
Northwest including Portland, Seattle, and Vancouver. And in the past, we have also met with
journalists in other important cities including Atlanta, Boston, Calgary, Chicago, Dallas, Denver,
and Phoenix. For our top tier writers, our goal is to convert these blitz meetings to actual media
visits, whether this be via an individual media visit or a press trip. This brings me to individual
media visits. These are precisely what they sound like. We work with various journalists on
their visits to Maui, Molokai and, Lanai. This includes everything from story development to
securing air and accommodations, dining and/or activities as it specifically relates to their story
assignments. We basically develop every last detail of a writer's itinerary. We also regularly
conduct press trips. As opposed to individual visits, press trips are group visits where we
welcome six to eight journalists to experience our islands together as a group. These trips are
typically centered around a specific theme which have included family travel, health and
wellness, romance, culture, ag-tourism, cuisine, and more. Moving on to proactive PR
campaigns. MVB's strength, dating back at least a decade, prior to my time, has always been the
ability to recognize travel trends and capitalizing on those trends to create buzz and publicity for
Maui Nui. And over the years, your MVB team has done just that. We have implemented
innovative, proactive campaigns to garner publicity including Maui Loves Kids, targeting family
travel; Maui For Life, which tackles the health and wellness market; Romance Me Maui,
focusing on romance travel including weddings and honeymoons, as well as Malama Maui,
preserving Maui's agricultural and cultural resources. On a side note, I had the good fortune of
working for the Four Seasons Resort Hualalai on Hawaii island for five years before landing at
MVB. While there I worked side by side with the other major resorts and various activity and
restaurant partners. Our constant observation and quite frankly, complaints was how Maui was
always on the forefront and front and center. Our common refrain was Maui, Maui, Maui, Maui.
All we ever heard was Maui is doing this and Maui is doing that and why we didn't think of that
first. Our constant struggle was simply, how do we keep up? Well, now that I have the better
fortune of being here on Maui and now understand firsthand and appreciate how MVB works
closely and hand in hand, not only with our traditional industry partners but with the entire
County. Again, MVB has consistently developed PR campaigns to present the Maui Nui we
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believe is worthy of groundbreaking, news setting stories as well as reasons why travelers should
choose to visit. This brings me back to Malama Maui. As I mentioned, this campaign focuses
on preserving Maui's agricultural and cultural resources. We celebrate Maui Nui's small towns,
our mom and pop offerings, our conservation efforts, Hawaiian culture, farm to table, Maui Nui
history, and more. We launched this campaign back in 2004. And here we are almost seven
years later and Malama Maui remains our strongest, most enduring and undoubtedly most
successful campaign to date. Why? Well, I can only guess. While there are myriad destinations
across the globe, offering world-class accommodations, excellent cuisine, a plethora of activities
and fantastic beaches, there truly is only one Hawaii. I firmly believe Maui Nui and our sister
Hawaiian islands offer one thing no other destination can compete with, our host Hawaiian
culture. In addition, we offer a wonderful mix of what can be called our plantation cultures that
we all love, respect, and celebrate. As a native Hawaiian, I am proud, very proud to share that
Maui has led the way in our State by heavily focusing our PR efforts on our Hawaiian culture
and sister cultures as well as the rich history of our islands. As I mentioned before, our ultimate
objective is to raise awareness. In launching Malama Maui, one of our main goals was to impact
businesses and communities beyond our major resorts and most popular activity and restaurant
offerings. Don't get me wrong, our very survival as a visitors bureau and as County, truly
depends on the success of these very organizations. In addition, I have always believed that we
as MVB should do our very best to stimulate our economy to include the smaller local businesses
and organizations that truly represent Maui, Molokai, and Lanai, the very islands we residents
know and appreciate. Here before you is a representation of those businesses and organizations
that have been directly impacted by our Malama Maui campaign. And as you will recognize,
these businesses are a vital and integral part of the fabric that is Maui Nui. I am also responsible
for promotions. This is an effort where we partner with major print and online publications or
broadcast stations and their advertisers. While the advertiser pays for the actual space or airtime,
MVB secures hotel partners to provide trips to our islands. This drums up excitement around
whatever product or service is being advertised but it also allows for exposure and invaluable
coverage for Maui Nui. Bottom line, we're included in publications we could not otherwise
afford for a mere fraction of the cost. And to round off my presentation today, these are some of
the other areas of my responsibility, which are fairly self-explanatory. Mahalo for your time and
for allowing me to provide you a glimpse into the role I play at MVB. Up next, please meet
Sherry Duong, Director of Meetings, Conventions, and Incentives as well as International Sales.
MS. DUONG: Thank you, Keli'i. Aloha and thank you for your time today in giving me the
opportunity to share with you my passion which is selling this beautiful island we call home,
Maui. In the next five to ten minutes, I'd like to give you an overview of how I assist or rather,
what my responsibilities are as a Director of Sales, CMI, and International for MVCB. CMI, as
you can see, stands for corporate, meetings, and incentives and this all refers to groups. A group
typically consists of ten rooms or more. Companies and organizations conduct meetings of
every kind, whether the company is an organization that requires their members needing to get
re-certifications and, therefore, offer educational seminars for learning credits, a board meeting,
medical conventions, and even companies that reward their employees for a job well done with a
trip. And all of these meetings have to take place somewhere and I say why not Maui County?
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This is where I come in. I'm given the opportunity to meet with planners one on one or through
a trade show to share with them the beauty of the island, and during this time, I educate them on
our island, show them the beauty and believe it or not, the fact that we're still part of the U.S.
and you don't need a passport to travel here. Also the fact that we are in the middle point for
their Asia attendees and our location and our... the comfort of our ties with the culture and the
people of Asia creates that natural appeal making us a perfect destination. Just the fact that
corporations and companies all over the world have become increasingly interested in
ecotourism, agrotourism, and cultural tourism, makes our home here the ideal destination. With
corporate social responsibility as a hot topic with companies, there's still...there's an increase in
how groups can give back to the local community. When groups do Maui projects, it creates
awareness and gives them a greater appreciation while at the same time makes business meetings
on Maui more meaningful and rewarding while fulfilling their corporate social responsibility,
just one more reason to book Maui. Some projects that have included painting schools, weeding
out invasive plants, assisting with the cleanup of the Malama Honokowai Hawaiian settlement.
Now how do you get group business here you ask. First of all, it all starts at the top with the
CEO or president and what we call the decision makers, and you have to get their buy in and say
that, yes, we'll, we'll need a meeting and yes, Hawaii is considered as a destination. They'll
send out their meeting specs to the different destinations and wait for their offerings. And many
times at this junction in the process, it is a destination competition where Maui or Hawaii in
general is against other destinations, such as Mexico, Caribbean, or even the mainland. And all
the planners want Maui, they have to justify the budget to their CEO or the clients. The planners
will ask us, MVB, if we can assist anyway to make it more justifiable for them to come. And
ways that we assist is providing promotional collateral material such as Maui maps, meeting
planner guides and if it's a presentation to a board of decision makers, we will send Maui
products to give the Hawaiian ambiance in hopes of making a positive influence. Once the
group arrives, we may provide the group with welcome amenities for their first day arrival or
maybe a lei greeting either at the airport or at the resort, even welcome banners as a way of
recognition to the group. If the group will be hosting a social event, we provide cultural
entertainment through Hawaiian music and dance with our local artists. Once Hawaii has been
chosen as the destination, planners may choose to come and conduct what we call site
inspections, and this is what we want. This is our opportunity to shine. We want them to see
Maui, feel the ocean breeze, see what the sunrise at Haleakala, and have their toes in the sand at
our vast beaches. Experience it and see the paradise that we live in everyday and to envision that
if their attendees were to come for that meeting or event that they too can get that same sense of
aloha. There's nothing like seeing the product up close and front. In terms of international sales,
it is a growing market. And just as we work closely with HVCB, we work closely with our HTA
contractors. These marketing contractors are Asia, Europe, Japan, and Oceania. Support in these
arenas are used to fund trade shows, educational seminars, and workshops to promote both
leisure and business segments awareness for Maui County. The foundation of successful in
obtaining the CMI market is your relationship with these planners, CEO's, and decision makers.
You can talk with them all you want on the phone but honestly, it's really no different than if you
were to talk with a call center. You just don't get that same warm, fuzzy feeling until you put a
face to the name. You meet them through seminars that you attend, through sales calls,
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networking at trade shows or even when they're here for a vacation or a site. You build that
rapport with them and they trust you. Similar to like playing the courting game, you meet,
exchange likes, dislikes, same with planners. You meet them, you find out what has worked for
that program in the past, what didn't work, what could be done better in the future. Bottom line
is that during this courtship, you gain their trust. You know, funny thing about planners is that
they generally stay in the same profession. They may not work for the same company but they'll
remember that relationship you have already built. Once an event has booked Maui, chances of
it repeating itself is high but the key is that you need to get out there to meet them and they just
don't really walk into your office. Now, the next slide that you...sorry, excuse me. Here we go.
The next slide that you see is a total room nights goal per island. And although the decision is
already made to come to Hawaii, as I mentioned briefly earlier, we now have to compete with
our sister islands. As you can see here, Maui County is second behind Oahu with our total room
nights goaled at 47...41,700. And keep in mind that this is not the total room nights for all of
Maui. This is just what MVB goal is in assisting to obtain that piece of business. And the last
slide that you see here are some of the educational seminars and familiarization tours and trade
shows that we have recently participated in. Again, it's about getting out there and staying on
top of mind Mahalo for your time and I look forward to assisting with bringing more groups to
our beautiful Maui Nui.
MS. VENCL: Aloha everyone. The person you see on this slide, his name is Chris. He is our Director
of Travel Trade. He is presently on the road so I'm going to try to do justice to what Chris does
although I have to tell you, he is a busy man. Travel trade is really direct sales. As you can see
by this list on the next slide, there are many facets of our sales program from advertising in travel
agent publications to training seminars for the best and the brightest producers. Chris provides
an all island specialist program for Maui, Molokai, and Lanai. We work with wholesalers who
get the air and the rooms for the top sellers and then we provide a week of curriculum and
experience on our three islands. As has been said previously, there's no better way for people to
understand how to sell this product or this destination than to have experienced it. Additionally,
we do special events at the airport such as new flight inaugural events with song and dance. We
also do webinars online and individual sales calls. Chris spends more time on the road than
probably all the rest of us combined. It is his job to keep Maui fresh and updated in the minds of
the agents and agencies who sell us. This business is built on relationships and those who have
the relationships will remain top of mind. Finally, keeping them updated is paramount for us,
and that, that falls on the shoulders of Chris. This collage provides you with a glimpse of what
happens at trade shows and seminars. By the way, we do not do a great deal of consumer shows
because we try to insist that wherever we go, we have the opportunity to talk and train not just
simply to be at a show to pass out collateral or chotskies. Finally, here is a sample of what the
Maui week looks like on our market saturation week. We take lei, halau, all kinds of flowers and
products that are specific to Maui Nui. We try new venue ideas from shopping centers to ice
skating rinks. We also invite partners to go with us and either be there to book packages or to
share their specialty product with our consumers. Some of those examples might be the lavender
farm or the Surfing Goat Dairy for their goat cheese or Molokai coffees. We, we spend a lot of
time serving Molokai coffee on the Seattle ferries. In summary, the good news is that we know
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what we're doing is working. This is what the expenditures look like over post market
saturation. Our arrivals are up. We're back on top in the numbers by which we're measured.
Our year-to-date arrivals are up 10.4 percent at the end of 2010. Molokai is up 4.4 percent and
Lanai is up 12.1 percent. Our expenditures are up 21.1 percent but still very much lower than we
wish. But our community is not back to work yet. Our occupancies are gaining strength but
where we are is not considered healthy. The accommodation folks have had to provide deep
discounts just to get folks to travel. If the consumer confidence continues to inch, inch its way
up, they'll spend again. But right now, they want to travel and they're willing to cut back on
their frivolous expenses, even on their vacation. So the bad news is that we still have a long way
to go. Now folks have said how do we do this, how did we get these numbers, how did we begin
to look a little better in light of budget decreases? Some very important things were put on the
back burner. We had to keep the basics alive. Our photo library is several years old. We've
begun to work in social media but we need a comprehensive program to cover all three islands
rather than piecemealing. But our most important item is the secondary cities where we have
gained this lift. We have thus far had to fish where the fish are and where the volume is in those
big cities. We've got to get back to what once made us successful, and that was being face to
face in those secondary cities that used to be serviced by Aloha and ATA now serviced by
Hawaiian and Alaska and additional flights with some of the other carriers. We need to be back
in those areas with Maui specific messages, not just Hawaii. We're getting more flights now
from Japan and Korea. We need to be there as well with a Maui specific message that tells those
potential visitors exactly what we have to offer, and you all know that China is on the horizon.
Romance needs attention. Weddings have fallen in recent... in the recent downturn. And while
Maui, I'm proud to say, has kept its market share in the State and frankly, it's better than the rest
of the State. We need to get those folks back. They're high spending visitors because they bring
their wedding parties and families with them. These things have lost out to some degree with the
budget decreases. And they're going to start showing substantial downturns if we don't give
them attention soon. Molokai and Lanai need social media brought into their mix. They need
new photography, new video. Everything in these days as you probably know needs to be in
high def or we're not keeping up with the competition. Additionally, our office has not had a pay
increase since 2008. We closed an office on Lanai to provide them with more marketing dollars
and reduce their overhead. We have not filled a vacant position in the Molokai office. Travel
expenses have dropped 34 percent since the economic downturn. Is any of this ideal?
Absolutely not. But we know and you know it was necessary. My message today is truly to
provide you with the facts about what we do and why we do it. We are forever grateful for the
opportunity that we have, had in, in our, in our, with our County in the past and present
governments and for their foresight. Your $3 million in investment brings in $3 billion in
expenditures. The small town businesses are crying for visitors to come back. Most of our
residents are employed by this industry. I don't know of a faster way to generate revenues in our
community. Through expenditures and TAT revenues the dollars are sizeable. Those revenues in
turn help you to fund the many choices that you will be making. The situation we all find
ourselves in with short funds cannot be helped, in my opinion, without visitor spending. I know
people think that if we aren't there, they'll come anyway. Maui does seem like it sells itself but
that's because of your help and our efforts, we have been able to keep Maui top of mind. If in

ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT, AGRICULTURE, AND
RECREATION COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

February 3, 2011

fact it were true that you don't need to be top of mind and you don't need to advertise, why do
Pepsi and Coke continue to advertise? The truth is, without top of mind, they'll lose market
share. And however small the loss, once the market share is lost it will take twice or three times
as much to get it back. One of the things that, that was interesting to me as I, as I lived through
this downturn was one of the first questions asked of us was when are you bringing 'em back?
When are they coming back? Everybody...that's on everybody's mind. So with that said, we
have programs that we would like to develop to the tune of about $250,000 should you want to
consider supplemental funding. We're looking at $100,000 for programs with the airlines in
those secondary cities that would be co-oping by the way. Fifty-thousand dollars would be for
our image library. Twenty-five thousand dollars would help us greatly in the social media arena.
And $75,000 we would use for online and in newsprint in the travel sections in those secondary
cities. We would also hope to be able to provide a blitz to go out aside from the Hawaii blitz and
the Maui week, specifically to those secondary cities to fill those seats, drive the demand, and
keep those air lift... keep that air lift healthy and coming into Maui Nui. I thank you very much
everyone for the opportunity to present what we do. It's been a very long time, in fact, I have
never been able to have this kind of presentation and I think it's only fair for our community to
have an understanding of what we do and why. So thank you, Mr. Chairman. Thank you,
Committee Members. And I appreciate -CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Ms. Vencl.
MS. VENCL: --the opportunity. Mahalo.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Ms. Vencl. Members, we'll take a two-minute recess to reset the room.
. . .(gavel). . .
RECESS: 11:25 a.m.
RECONVENE: 11:29 a.m.
CHAIR WHITE: . . .(gavel). . . The meeting will reconvene and Members, we are now into the

discussion phase on EDR-3, "URGING THE MAYOR TO TRANSMIT A BILL FOR AN
ORDINANCE AMENDING THE FISCAL YEAR 2011 BUDGET TO AUTHORIZE
SUPPLEMENTAL FUNDING FOR THE MAUI VISITORS BUREAU". And with that,
Members, I'd like to open it up for questions. Any questions, Members?

VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Mr., Chair White? I wanted to go back to my initial question I was going
to ask Corp. Counsel. Is that appropriate now?
CHAIR WHITE: Sure.
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VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Oh, just curious, one of the first testifiers mentioned about Board of Ethics
complaints in regards to this matter. I just was looking for an opinion, is it appropriate with
something like that hanging over this to proceed?
CHAIR WHITE: Well, I can...if I could just share that we will be deferring this item today. And I have
sought direction from Corp. Counsel and bottom line is, from them, in their view and they can't,
I'm not sure that you can...I'll let him comment on it but I'm not sure that they can offer a
specific opinion prior to the, prior to the adjudication of the matter before the, the Commission.
I've also asked for the Corp. Counsel to give me a ruling on whether there is a problem with me
voting on a reso that requires only one reading which does not have the force and effect of law.
So, you can either ask Jeff or we can take it up tomorrow when the Corp. Counsel is here on the
floor. So...I don't know, Jeff, if you want to take a whack at that?
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Please.
MR. UEOKA: At this point it's a, I believe it's just a letter to, or a complaint letter to the Board of
Ethics, maybe complaint's the wrong word also. It's a letter requesting opinion to the Board of
Ethics or to...currently I'm...we don't know what the Board of Ethics is going to do. It, you
know, they could go number of ways, I'm not sure which way they will go. Also, this is a
resolution that has...it's just asking for a recommendation from the...it's recommending
something to the Mayor from the Council so like Chair White said, it's not necessarily having the
force and effect of law. It's...currently, if we could go through the conflict of interest analysis. I
won't say I was overly prepared for this issue to come up today. I was not aware of any of the
Board of Ethics' request for opinions. Or we, you guys could wait for a written opinion from our
office. I guess it'd be at the choice of the Chair at this point.
CHAIR WHITE: Well, just for Member Cochran's . . .(inaudible) . . . I hope to get a response from
Corp. Counsel prior to tomorrow's meeting. This, this meeting will simply be deferring the
matter and there won't be a vote on the issue until tomorrow. So hopefully I'll have a direction
from him by the time we have a meeting tomorrow. And if he feels there's a problem, then I'll
abstain from voting.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Questions for the Maui Visitors Bureau, Members? Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Chair White. I guess this is to Terryl or whoever has the
information. How much of your budget comes from the visitor industry itself?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: You need to get closer, turn it on.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. Just pick it up.
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MS. VENCL: Just pick it up, okay. Is that better?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: No, it's not on.
MS. VENCL: Hello? Is that better?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Much better.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes.
MS. VENCL: Okay. Sorry. Most...all of our budget is from funding. We receive funding, a grant from
both the County and the State.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: But none from the hotels or anything?
MS. VENCL: Not for our, our marketing budget. They, what they do is they partner with us in many
ways, and as you've heard earlier today. But we don't get anything...we don't have direct
funding from the hotels for our budgets, marketing budget, no.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you. I have more but I just want to give everybody else a
chance.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: And Ms...oh, sorry.
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Cochran?
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair White. So in regards to who pays in to what you folks
do, I was curious, Keli'i with the Malama Maui, the, the, the lists of people on your, you know,
the groups, do they put some type of...do they have to buy into the promoting of their company
and what not?
MR. BROWN: Some of the, the names you saw listed there are certainly members of HVCB and MVB.
But for the most part when it comes to PR angles and what our journalists are interested in, we're
really here to help out all of the businesses in the County, whether they're members or not. I
would say the vast majority of the names you did see were not members and you know, from a
PR perspective that's quite, you know, almost not important because we really want to get those
special stories, those unique jewels, the things that make Maui Nui so special out there in front of
the journalists so that we can garner coverage.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: And just kind of following up on, you know, picking up the jewels of our
islands to help you folks promote Maui that much better, the...you know, looking at helping to
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preserve what the charm and what the jewels and what the beauties are of this, of Maui Nui,
basically, I was just wondering if any funding goes to any of those types of things. I see, you
know, the Charity Walk and Hale Makua came here to testify, wonderful things. I'm just looking
at more towards, you know, you want to get the feel of the people's toes in the sand and the, the
blue waters of the ocean, so just wondering where, you know, you folks are, are sort of malama
that area in regards to promotion, of, of Maui?
MS. VENCL: All of our, almost all of our members participate in some sort of the usual clean ups, try
to, to maintain their areas. We also have, we also are active in when groups come to town, we try
to mix and match them with people who share what, what the aina is about and how we preserve
it and that sort of thing. We are all members of one sort of a non-profit organization or another,
and so we, we work in many different ways. I don't know if I'm answering your question
properly, but do we have dollars in our budget that we spend for preservation particularly? The
answer is no.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Okay.
MS. VENCL: We are a marketing organization and we are told that our funds are to be spent for those
reasons.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes. Thank you very much, Chair. I really enjoyed the presentation.
I've had the opportunity annually to attend the marketing seminar that Terryl puts on and so I'm
kind of familiar with how they do things and who does what and I've learned all about romance
and all that stuff. So that's not an issue for me. Knowing what the Visitors Bureau does is not
my concern. I think that they do an outstanding job. The fact that our industry is as healthy as it
is compared to what it is in other places is laudable. I think that for the $3 million that we spend,
we get, we get our money back. That's not an issue for me. My issue for me is the request. At
this moment and at this time, and I'd like to respectfully request and I had made this request of
the Chair and I think he, he gave it to you, but we don't have it in writing. Would you please by
tomorrow supply us with a written description of what the money's going to be used for so that
we know that. The resolution as it is has no amount in it. It only refers to supplemental funding
and I think that it needs to be very clear that, that supplemental funding would be coming out of
the FY '11 Budget?
MS. VENCL: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Well, it isn't in the resolution. I want to make sure on the title of the
resolution. I want to make sure that we know how much and that we know that it's this current
budget, because when you talk about supplemental funding, it's kind of scary. I heard a couple

ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT, AGRICULTURE, AND
RECREATION COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui
February 3, 2011

of the testifiers intimate that we were out to cut the funding of MVB. And I don't think that's a
consideration at all. For me, that's not a consideration. I, I would never consider doing that. As
everybody knows, every year, for the past four years, I've sat here and very faithfully supported
the MVB funding because I know what it is and I know what it does, and I'm very, very
supportive of it. But it's this additional request, the timing and the amount that is of concern to
me.
MS. VENCL: So just so that I'm clear, Councilmember Baisa, you want a written description of the
items that I suggested we would be using the funding for -COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Correct.
MS. VENCL: --the 250?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Correct.
MS. VENCL: Thank, thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much.
MS. VENCL: You will have it.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you. So you're, you're saying you're only asking for 250, not
500,000?
MS. VENCL: I'm asking for 250,000 in supplemental funding.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: In the interest of time, I'll just rattle off three questions that I have
some concerns about. I noticed you don't have Portland on there and there's new flights from
Portland and...
MS. VENCL: Portland is on there. I failed to say it.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh. 'Cause I only saw Seattle and...
MS. VENCL: It, it should...yes. Portland is one of those cities. You're exactly right.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. And nowadays with, with print media kind of fading away,
what's the effectiveness of spending money on Travel and Leisure and Conde Nast magazines
anymore? We now have Facebook that a lot of people are using and it's actually relatively cheap
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to advertise on Facebook. I've done it myself and it, it's very effective and you can target the
market very, very precisely. Have you looked into that?
MS. ERFER: Yes. You're exactly correct. Can you hear me okay? You're exactly correct. We have
significantly cut down on our print placements. We feel that you cannot completely cut down on
print as some people still do read print. And it's actually a good vehicle for targeting certain
kinds of visitors. But we have very significantly increased our online presence and in fact, we do
have a Facebook. Visit Maui is a Facebook location. We do have a blog, a visitMauiblog.com .
And we do have a Twitter account as well. So we are actively pursuing all those social media
avenues that we can without adding additional costs. We, we, Kelisi and I actually have
alternated writing the blogs ourselves so that we wouldn't incur any extra cost for it. So we're,
we're doing the best we can with the funds that we have available to do the social media.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. I, I guess I was referring to actually advertising on Facebook,
you know, on the right hand side there. That is relatively inexpensive and you can set a budget
limit so you might consider doing that, if you're transferring some of this stuff from the print.
MS. ERFER: We'll, we will research that for you, I promise.
CHAIR WHITE: Other questions, Members?
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Yeah. Nobody...
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Cochran?
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Let's see, where do I begin? I think Gladys wanted an itemized report and
so I wanted to add if there's a possible way this probably goes for you, Terryl, a listing of where
County and State funds are being allocated by MVB; just sort of a breakdown that way to see
who gets what I guess? That'd be awesome. And just, you know, at least so we can have a better
understanding during budget time and stuff. And I agree with Gladys also that you folks are
doing a wonderful job. I think that timing of this is little bit, you know, off at this point but
it's...I had...and then to follow up on where Mr. Couch was touching on. The article in Hawaii
Business Magazine mentioned the top like, promotional marketing ways that attracted people to
come here and a lot of them seem like it won't take millions and millions of dollars here. You
know, the, a guide book, word of mouth, a simple brochure, a lot of people are going online. So
it's, for me, I think there are a lot better economical ways to use, to use the money and get the
most bang for our buck at this point. So I'm hoping and I'm, and I'm hearing, I hope, that you
folks are looking for more efficient marketing ways to utilize the millions that are, that are given.
And also you've touched upon Asia. I think that is, we all know, a very big growing market.
Their economy is booming, so are you folks seriously looking towards there? I mean your
PowerPoint really focuses on, on the U.S. and, you know, the interconnectivity of the, the
airlines and everything. But I think the Asia market is something that really needs to be tapped
into and, and hopefully, is that kind of in the discussions with you folks to, to look at?

ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT, AGRICULTURE, AND
RECREATION COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui
February 3, 2011

MS. VENCL: Thanks for the comments. I do already have a County and State side by side budget and
how those funds are allocated. I'd be happy to present that by tomorrow morning as well. With
regard to, what was the next thing, Elle? I'm sorry.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: The Asia market.
MS. VENCL: Asia market. We, while I said that it has been put on the back burner, basically, our...in
the past two years, our focus has truly been North America so it's U.S. and Canada because that's
where we've had the lift. That doesn't mean that we have cut Japan or Asia. We still participate
in that but not to the same extent that we do in North America. We actually, we do not advertise
in those communities because we have contractors who do that, but what we do do in those areas
is we go in and we train like we suggested we do in North America as well as road shows. So
our contractors, for example, for Japan and other Asia which is Korea and China, they put
together what, what is called a road show or road mission, and we along with other chapters,
other islands, and other partners go with them on the road. And we may go and take in five cities
in seven days and we do the same thing that we discussed about North America. We meet with
wholesalers, we meet with agents. We train, we talk, we share, we update, and so we do some of
the same kinds of things, we're just not there as often as we are in North America.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Okay. Can I ask a follow up?
CHAIR WHITE: Sure.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Cruise ships. You folks do any kind of marketing with the cruise ships?
MS. VENCL: No, we don't. The cruise ships do a lot of marketing for themselves. We're not involved.
We're frankly not involved at all in the cruise business.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: And, and it's just due to the fact that they basically take care of themselves
with the marketing?
MS. VENCL: Exactly.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: It seems, I was listening to some of the numbers our testifiers were
throwing out on how much they spend on their own, you know, hotel marketing. Quite a bit,
14.4 million at the Ritz, you know, I mean, I don't...7.8 million at Grand Wailea. Those are
some astronomical numbers, for, you know. And so, I just wonder, you know, Lahaina we get a
lot of cruise ship, you know, customers there, and I was speaking to some kupuna and they meet
and greet and they do the leis and they dance and sing and all make the whole experience, aloha
experience for them which benefits the merchants there in Lahaina and tourism and this and that.
And they had approached you folks, I believe, for some type of help. So is that in your purview
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to, you know, give them a little bit of, you know, monetary support for sort of helping our
tourism and sort of beefing up that.. .
MS. VENCL: Long ago, before HTA was born, we actually, in our County budget, actually it wasn't
even in our County budget, it was hotel assessments. We assessed hotels to provide funding for
greetings of that sort that you're talking about. Then when HTA came along, part of their
strategy, their tourism strategy plan is to provide welcomings like that. We called it...it was
called the greetings program. When the economies went south and when dollars started to
dwindle that program went away with HTA. Now during that program, we oversaw, we were
funded for that program by HTA dollars and we were the overseers for both the Kahului cruise
ship business as well as the Lahaina business. The Lahaina kupunas worked through at that time,
LAC, Lahaina Town Action Committee, and we funded Lahaina Town Action Committee for that
purpose. When those funds dried up, I think that...I don't even know if LAC is involved
anymore, quite frankly, but those funds went away about two years ago. And we've had
discussions about, I thought, actually I thought that the merchants in Lahaina were assisting with
that at this point. So if not...I mean I don't know what they're looking for. I can tell you that it
was a, it was a robust program back when we were funded for it. And we paid for, not we, HTA
through us, we took care of things like buying those umbrellas that sit out there to keep people
cooler. We funded things like cleaning the streets and the sidewalks in that area. So it was a lot
more than just the kupuna providing song and dance. But you're exactly right; it's a fabulous
way to greet people. And if we were to do that, then it'll come out of other pieces of what it is
that we have to do. And because of the downturn, we felt that it was more important to get them
back and, and spend the money in that way than it was to, to continue that program on our own
funding, or with our own funding.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Okay. Thank you. I'll give time to whoever else.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I did have one more, Mr. Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Yes, Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: You mentioned hotel assessments, you used to assess the hotels. I'm,
I'm just looking for some sort of buy in from the hotels and from the visitor industry into your
marketing as well. And you also mentioned the HTA funds you. Who funds the HTA? So I
guess that's two part questions. I'm, I'm looking for some sort of buy in from the hotels and
from the other visitor industry associations or what not.
MS. VENCL: Well, there are buy-ins from the hotels. You know, they've, they've talked to you about
how much they spend but they also come with us on these many journeys and things that we do
and they partner with us in print. They partner with us on the road. They partner with us in
many ways which then leverages the dollars that we have. We couldn't do what we do if we
didn't have those partners helping us and leveraging the dollars. There's constant buy in from
the hotels. The other question was what, Don, I apologize.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Is the HTA funded by -MS. VENCL: Oh, HTA.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --hotel contributions or . . .
MS. VENCL: HTA is funded by the TAT, the transient accommodations tax.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
MS. VENCL: That's where they get their funding and then they contract with five contractors, Asia,
excuse me, other Asia, Japan, Oceania, Europe, and North America.
CHAIR WHITE: If I could just add to that answer. For our hotel, we provide roughly, we spend about
$2 million in direct marketing, and that includes when MVB goes on the road, we go with them,
we send people with them. We advertise in the areas that they're advertising. We send people on
trips with Keli'i when we go to visit travel writers. We host travel writers when they come back
on their press trips either as a group or individually. With respect to HTA, we provide...the TAT
goes to the State and is divvied up between the counties, HTA, and the General Fund. And I
believe my office has a copy of that distribution percentage if you're interested in seeing what
that is. Okay.
MS. VENCL: If I can ask just one more thing, I apologize. Mike is exactly right with regard to the buy
in for what happens on our trips is we generate the questions, we generate the people who want
to come here and see, touch, and smell and go back and sell us. We get partners and the hotels
are the biggest partner to provide rooms for those people, and then our activities, they come
forward and they offer activities so that they have a full experience when they're here.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. And one last question because I know we're running out of
time. Would you be adverse to...and I don't want to...without the risk of sounding like we're
micromanaging, an accounting of the funds that once you expend them so we can show the
public that yeah, this is, this is where we spent the money...this...if we do the supplemental?
MS. VENCL: No. Absolutely not. I mean, let me, let me explain how we're paid. Sometimes people
think that...
CHAIR WHITE: Did, did you say no or yes to the question - would you be willing?
MS. VENCL: I mean, no, I wouldn't be adverse.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I asked if she would be adverse to...
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CHAIR WHITE: Okay, okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah, sorry.
CHAIR WHITE: I misheard it. Sorry.
MS. VENCL: I hope I answered it correctly.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yes. Thank you.
MS. VENCL: Actually, what happens is we are given a grant. We are not paid until we turn in receipts
to the Office of Economic Development, and then it goes to Finance and is approved there.
Every receipt, everything that we get is paid to us by a receipt. And so a lot of times people
think that that money is just given to us like up top, or you know, off the top and that's not how it
works. We don't get to pay our vendors, if you will, until the County pays us for any given
opportunity. And so we provide monthly reports to the Office of Economic Development. If you
folks would like that, I would love, I'd, I'd be happy to send to you and let you see what we do.
I think you might be astounded at some of the stuff that we do. I would be happy to forward
those and I just saw Eloise put her hand on her face, I think it's not monthly for County, I think
it's quarterly. I apologize. ...(Laughter)...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Most, most grants are...
MS. VENCL: It's quarterly reports.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah.
MS. VENCL: But whatever it is that we have that can help you to understand better what we do, I'm
happy to provide.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And I guess this would be for the Mayor's Office and no one's here
from that. Is those reports are public domain, are they not, from the OED?
MS. VENCL: Yes. They are.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Any other questions, Members?
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Yeah. I was just...thank you, Chair. Just curious and I, it may be coming
in the report you said you had in regards, I think to the TAT, just looking Hotel/Resort class
generated versus Residential and Condos. 'Cause I'm looking at this valuations and taxes
generated --
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CHAIR WHITE: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: --graph and I believe the Hotels-Resort incorporates also condo incomes
there also, it doesn't just, it's not just hotel.
CHAIR WHITE: It's our understanding and, and the Director of Finance can clarify, our understanding
is that the, the Hotel/Resort category includes rental condos and that the other condominiums are
shown up, shown under Apartment so. The Director of Finance, Mr. Agsalog?
MR. AGSALOG: Thank you, Mr. Chair. You are right. There are only 28 partial hotels in that
Resorts/Hotel category. And we have about 9,503 Hotel/Resorts category, partial units.
CHAIR WHITE: You mean, condos, right?
MR. AGSALOG: Yes, sir.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: No actual dollar amounts though?
MR. AGSALOG: For the hotels we have $21 million on the taxes for the 28 hotels.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: I think it's important to make the distinction that the condominiums that are for rental
are also part of the visitor industry and when we talk about the visitor industry, it's not just
hotels, it's condominiums, it's vacation rentals, it's a number of other accommodations.
Mr. Hokama, you had a question?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Not for the Bureau, for our Director of Finance. Mr. Agsalog, I am
assuming that the Administration is aware of what is transpiring this morning in this Committee
meeting, therefore I am making an assumption that you believe there is additional uncertified
funds available for Council consideration. Is that a good understanding on this Committee's
part?
MR. AGSALOG: That is correct, Mr. Chair, the, Councilman Hokama's assumption. In a spirit of
partnership and cooperation, the Administration would be, should the Council have this
resolution passed, the Mayor would be very supportive.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: So what is the Administration's understanding of how much money
may be certified for appropriation?
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MR. AGSALOG: Currently, Mr. Chair, there's from our coffers, 67 million from the General Funds.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: How much?
MR. AGSALOG: Sixty-seven million, sir, from the General Fund.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Are you counting all our obligation requirements that we have
chosen not to pay yet because of...the issue, the issue of liquidity regarding those obligation of
funds?
MR. AGSALOG: Mr. Chair, that is correct. The obligations liability that we have, it's already
accounted for in our budget and they are in the fiduciary funds for us; however, I caution you
that ERS, which is upcoming, and we have on the current rate right now, we will need about
$6 million on top of what we paid last year. That's what we have right now for those particular
expenditures. And also I will caution you that this coming fiscal year, there's a 10 percent on our
first flash reduction of RPT, that's real property tax.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: See if I understand our normal process, you are not... you are telling
me this morning that the Finance Department, Budget Office is not in print with the proposed
budget for next year?
MR. AGSALOG: We are working on it, Mr. Chair, on the proposed budget for next year.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: So it has not gone to the printers yet?
MR. AGSALOG: Not yet, Mr. Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Hmm
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Hokama? If you don't mind, we have Members that would like to attend the
reception upstairs and we have one more item. So if, if that's a, an item that we can cover after
we deal with the next item on the agenda?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Well that's, that's fine, Chairman. It's just that if he cannot answer,
then don't ask me to make a financial decision tomorrow.
MR. AGSALOG: I will answer a financial question, Mr. Chair. I'm here to answer your question today.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Well, I'm not, you know, I want to, I'm very open because for Lanai,
we need additional visitors. But I will not jeopardize next year's fiscal budget for, for $250,000.
So you have to convince me that what we are, we are asking you to consider, is something
reasonable and fiscally sound so that if we make this decision, we are not in any way creating a

ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT, AGRICULTURE, AND
RECREATION COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui
February 3, 2011

negative or detrimental impact on the future of next year's budget. Because I'm not sure we can
pay all our obligations.
MR. AGSALOG: Mr. Chair...
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: You have yet to convince me that we have taken care of it and don't
talk about the CAFR to me.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Agsalog?
MR. AGSALOG: Thank you, Mr. Chair. My understanding with my discussion with the Mayor, if this
particular resolution is passed by you guys, the Mayor will be in the name of, in cooperation and
partnership with you, he will certify to bring you that amount. And as the Finance Director, I can
tell you, we can certify it.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: We'll see.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Any further questions, Members? If not, the Chair would like...if there are no
objections, I should say, the Chair would like to defer this item.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS

(excused:

JP).

ACTION: DEFER pending further discussion.

CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Thank you. We'd like to move on to ER...EDR-5, excuse me. The panel can
be excused. Thank you very much for your help and wonderful presentation.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Chair? Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah?
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Can you just have a couple minute recess?
CHAIR WHITE: Sure.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Thanks.
CHAIR WHITE: Recess for two minutes. . . .(gavel). . .
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RECESS: 12:03 p.m.
RECONVENE: 12:05 p.m.
ITEM NO. 5: DONATION OF REAL PROPERTY FROM HANA RANCH, L.L.C. FOR THE
EXPANSION OF PAANI MAI PARK (HANA) (c.c. No. 11-19)

CHAIR WHITE: . . . (gavel) . . . This meeting will reconvene. And we will take up ...(short pause)...
Excuse me. We will take up item EDR-5, Donation of Real Property from Hana Ranch Partners,
LLC for the Expansion of Paani Mai Park in Hana. And the, this is a, this is a bill...a resolution
entitled, "AUTHORIZING THE ACCEPTANCE OF A DONATION OF REAL PROPERTY
FROM HANA RANCH PARTNERS, L.L.C. TO THE COUNTY OF MAUI, DEPARTMENT
OF PARKS AND RECREATION, PURSUANT TO CHAPTER 3.44.015.C, MAUI COUNTY
CODE". And I'd like to open the floor up for discussion. And Mr. Matsui from the Parks
Department, would you please give us a brief review of this item?
MR. MATSUI: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. This project started several years ago, 'cause if you're
familiar with the existing Paani Mai Park, it's about a one-acre park that's just before Hana
Town, and the Ranch had agreed to give us another 1.9 acres. And so, since that time, it took us
awhile, we needed to subdivide the property and, and consolidate that lot into one, and also we,
there were some zoning entitlements that needed to be done, which we've done, SMA permit,
which we've gotten, and we did a master plan for the entire site. And the master plan included
for the entire site, playgrounds, a skate park, and also a pavilion with restrooms and parking. So
we finally got the subdivision and, and we did some negotiation with the Ranch but they did give
us a Quitclaim Deed with the condition that we develop the park for public purposes. And so we
had negotiated with them with some of the terms of this and, and we feel that the condition they
place is reasonable and we will be able to meet those conditions.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Matsui. I'd like to recognize that Council Chair Mateo and
Vice-Chair Pontanilla have returned to the Chambers. Thank you for joining us. Members, any
questions regarding this? Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Chair White. Was there any... are, are they expecting
anything in return from this other than the considerations that are in the deed? I, I see the, the
conditions in the deed and you feel confident that you can meet those conditions, but are there...I
mean, what do they want for that one acre?
MR. MATSUI: Yeah, there was no quid pro quo. It was just a gift that they're giving for the benefit of
the community.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Chair, is it possible we can get something like that in writing from
them?
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CHAIR WHITE: I believe we can.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: We'll make sure we get something in writing to that effect, prior to first reading.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you.
MR. MATSUI: Yeah. I believe in the Quitclaim Deed, there is a reference that no other consideration
and that it is a charitable contribution.
CHAIR WHITE: Any other questions, Members? Mr. Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. I know last year, when we talk about this parcel
here, talking about a skate park and there were a lot of testimony during the budget session about
the skate park and we allocated some funds to, to do that. Do you know... and it seems like this
is the area that the new skate park will be located. Do you know, as soon as we get this parcel,
how soon can we see the skate park being constructed?
MR. MATSUI: We have a community group of volunteers that's ready to start immediately. In fact the
only thing that was holding them back was the land rights. And, and so, you know, once we
accept it, it become County property, they're ready to roll. We had appropriations, prior year's
appropriations and there was some money that we had set aside to spend for the skate park but
because we couldn't get the land in time, the money lapsed December 31, 2010. So we, the
Parks Department, we were intending to roll that over and get that money back in the new
fiscal's year budget. In the meantime, last...in this year's budget there was a 60,000
appropriation for Paani Mai Park that we can get started and get the project going. And then,
come July 1 St , we'll get more money to complete the skate park.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. There's no money in the park fees assessment?
MR. MATSUI: I, I think no. There's none in park assessment.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay. The lot itself, then there's no conditions attached to it by
the, the entity that's gifting this thing to the County other than -MR. MATSUI: None.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: --a donation?
MR. MATSUI: Yes. No, no attachment. No conditions.
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COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Mateo?
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. Mr. Matsui, on the list of, of conditions, the
second condition, I don't know if this one needs to be looked at. It reads commercial activities
shall not be permitted on the property. If this is supposed to be a community park, and Lanai
has...Lanai...Hana has a limited number of community parks, if there's any community
on-goings and non-profit organizations are looking at sales or booths for whatever reason, then
they would be restricted from participating within this park. Is that something that have been
discussed?
MR. MATSUI: Yes. We did. You know, we were concerned like you said, that you have these
concessions that's temporary and, and they agreed that it did not include that. They were
concerned that if we would have a commercial entity that's leasing a part of the land and
operating a restaurant or some kind of commercial activity. You know, if it's related to the
community use, like a lot of our parks do, you know, if there's... skate park has a concession
because, you know, when they have an activity they want to make some funds, that, that was fine
with them.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: But based on the conditions on the Quitclaim Deed, that would not be
permitted.
MR. MATSUI: That wasn't what, how we interpreted it. And they understood that there was going to
have some sales but, you know, commercial they looked at a bona fide business actually and not,
not these little non-profit groups, I mean fundraisers.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Okay. Thank you. So, so Corporation Counsel can, can you kind of
explain the difference? I mean, a sale is a sale, is a sale. That's business.
MR. UEOKA: I think it was a general understanding between the two parties that the term, or the, I
guess, commercial activity would be interpreted more loosely when looking towards the
community groups. Enforcement of this condition subsequent will be by the Ranch, and their
understanding is or what we understood from meeting with them and they explained to us was
that as Mr. Matsui mentioned, those types of non-profit group activities going on on the property
would not violate the condition subsequent.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Okay. Thank you very much. And, and Mr. Chair, last question -CHAIR WHITE: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: --to Mr. Matsui. In, in preparation for the budget because the County is
committed to providing improvements to the property within the first five years that this is
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turned over to the County, you're all, and, and you said earlier you do have a plan for the park.
So how are you going to within the five year scope request funding to take care of meeting the
terms on, on this deed?
MR. MATSUI: Well, as I mentioned, we want to roll over the lapsed funds and, and that would give us,
I think another 150 and then plus the existing 60 so that gives us 200,000 so that should be, with
the community help, that should be enough to complete the skate park.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: But what is included with improvements? It's not just the skate park,
it, it's what else is included that we going to have to pay for?
MR. MATSUI: Generally it's for use as a public park so, you know, if, when we complete the skate
park, and there's some grassing we can do -COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Okay.
MR. MATSUI: --that, that would satisfy them.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Okay. My, my only concern, Mr. Chair, my only concern is, you know,
I support this fully, I mean, you know, we need to expand Paani Mai Park, that's, that's a given.
But the verbiage in the Quitclaim is not clear enough to provide for leniencies, you know, as
being explained for both the second condition and, and condition number three. It's just not
specific enough to give us the kind of timetable to understand what the Parks Department needs
to do and how this body needs to fund or provide funds available to meet the terms of the, of, of
this particular Quitclaim condition. So that worries, worries me a little bit. Thank you,
Mr. Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Carroll, do you have anything to add to that? I know you've been working on this
and I'm assuming that the understanding is pretty clear that if it's a non-profit organization that's
making use of the park that, that would not be considered commercial.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Thank you, Chair. Yes, that is our understanding and we've worked
on this for a long time. The park, we want to keep it, it's a park that's away from the ocean, it's a
park that won't be used by tourists; it's a park really for local people. The expansion will allow
us to have a better park; we'll be able to take care of that skateboard park off to the side of the
new, new land that is going to be added. For the rest, it will be grassed in until we can make the
improvements. Only by grassing it in we've already expanded the park to make it better and
bigger. And then in increments, we will work on other improvements. But we have a very
strong community and the community will be doing a lot of this. It's not going to fall on the
County solely. Of course, we are going to ask for funds for different things but the community is
going to be a big part in bringing this park together. And I have every confidence that the
Quitclaim Deed, which we have gone over many times, is specific enough to allow us to
proceed. Thank you.
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CHAIR WHITE: And a question I have for Corp. Counsel, if you...if the community does the
improvements as outlined by both Mr. Matsui and Mr. Carroll, is that...will that still be
considered improvements by the definition included in the deed? 'Cause it's not, it's not
specifically the County making those improvements if it's done by volunteer labor and
donations.
MR. UEOKA: I think the, it does state that in number three that the Parks Department must request
funds within a certain time and that the County of Maui, in number four, it says the County of
Maui shall grade and finish the property. I think the underlying emphasis is that as long as the
property is...or ready to be used as a public park within, I guess, five years or so, the emphasis in
meeting with representatives from Hana Ranch was that they didn't want the property to be given
over to the County and sit vacant for the next, long...period longer than ten years. They wanted
to make sure that the County would accept the property and, you know, not immediately but soon
thereafter, start on improvements.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Any other further questions? Ms. Cochran?
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair White. So I was just curious, you know, I've seen a lot
of negative Quitclaim Deeds, and just, I wasn't here from the beginning of this whole discussion
with this dedication of the land, or donation of the land. Were there any kuleana ohanas or
anybody that came forth in regards to this particular parcel at the time?
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: I can answer that question because we were involved and -CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Carroll?
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: --that the land is clean.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Any further questions? Mr. Carroll?
...(Laughter)...

CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Couch?
...(Laughter)...

UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: ...(Inaudible)...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I know. I guess for Corp. Counsel, we also have about one acre that is
already park so if there were concerns about commercial activities for non-profits that could
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happen on...'cause we're still not restricted on that portion of the park because we're adding on
to an existing park. Well, well, I mean the non-profit stuff.
MR. UEOKA: Yes. There's a...we do own that acre. I'm not sure what was in the deed. That parcel
also came from Hana Ranch many years ago-COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh, okay.
MR. UEOKA: -- I'm not sure what was in that deed.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Alright.
MR. UEOKA: And there is, you'd have to get the appropriate permits from the Parks Department either
way -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right.
MR. UEOKA: --on the new portion or the old portion. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Any further questions? Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Just a clarification since everybody talking about commercial
activities. When, when I do go Hana, I, I notice that most commercial activities are in the back
of Hana Ranch, that bigger, bigger park. You know when they have different events, they sell
food and the like, but I haven't seen any commercial activities at this smaller park, you know.
But I go Hana, you know, very few times so. But the times I've been Hana when there's
activities, mostly it's in that big park. Is that right?
MR. MATSUI: Yes. You know the, the existing park is pretty small and the parking is very limited so,
yeah, it's, it's more used as a passive park.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah. The park I'm talking about is the one in the back of Hana
Ranch. You know, where the old Hana Elementary School? There's a baseball field. Same
location?
MR. MATSUI: That's, that's the County site--
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COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Oh, that's the County.. Yeah. Okay.
MR. MATSUI: --where the ball field, yeah. We own the ball field.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: That's where I see a lot of commercial activities. Thank you,
Chairman.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Any further questions, Members?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Recommendation?
CHAIR WHITE: The Chair will, will entertain a motion to recommend adoption of the revised
proposal, the proposed resolution and filing the County Communication.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Thank you, Chair. I move to accept your recommendation.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Mr. Chair, I second the motion.
CHAIR WHITE: The move has been made by Councilman Carroll and seconded by Councilwoman
Baisa. All those in favor, please say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: "Aye".
CHAIR WHITE: Motion carries, and a vote of 7-0.
VOTE:

AYES: Chair White, Vice-Chair Cochran, and Councilmembers Baisa,
Carroll, Couch, Hokama, and Pontanilla.
NOES:

None.

EXC.:

None.

ABSENT: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
MOTION CARRIED
ACTION: Recommending ADOPTION of revised resolution, and FILING of
communication.
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CHAIR WHITE: I want to thank you all very much for your patience this morning, and if there are no
further questions or comments, the meeting of the Economic Development, Agricultural and
Recreation Committee is adjourned. .. .(gavel).
. .

ADJOURN: 12:24 p.m.
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